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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

June 7, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

The Application of American Trading
and Production Corporation for a
unit agreement, Eddy County, New

Mexico,

CASE NO. 4729

BEFORE: Daniel Nutter
Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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1 MR. NUTTER: call Case Numbaer 4729,
2 MR. HATCH: Application of American Trading and
.
34 3 Production Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New
4| Mexico,
o 5 MR. RICHARDSON s Randolph M. Richardson, Roswell,
X 6] New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the Applicant, American
(=
g 7 Trading and Production Corporation, a Roswell, New Mexico,
Q
8 8| company.
5 9 T A copy of the wnit agreement has already been
e
g 10 furnished, ang we have one copy of a geological record which
E. 11 | has not been marked. We would like to enter this into
- 8
'g - 12 evidence, at this time. It's one report from pools of
— 2 .
Q S, .
0o 13 | several different maps andg sub-parts, and do You want to
YL
x «
fg 14 | mark the whole report at one time, or what?
w w
z3
. 15 MR. NUTTER: We'll mark it as Exhibit 1 and then
2z
[+
§§ 16 { each one Separately, okay?
oK
W
3 MR. RICHARDSON: Fine,
* 2
b |
:’,’5 18 (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through ¢
f ; :
g: 19 were marked for identification.)
id
8 x
Sz
- o

21 DOUGLAS E. MASTEN,

23 | been first duly sworn, testified as follows;

1]

<

CZ) .

S 22 | W28 called as a witness on behalf of the Applicant, having
2

w
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, RICHARDSON:

Q Mr, Masten, will you please state your name, present
occupation, and by whom you are employed?

A Douglas E, Masten, Directing Manager of American Trading
and Production Corporxation.

Q Would you please state your educational background and
professional experience?

A Master of Science Degree in geology, from the University
of Michigan; 20 years as a petroleum geologist in the

Permean Basin area of New Mexico and Texas.

Q Are you familiar with the contents of the proposed unit
area?
A Yes.

MR. RICHARDSON: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
Q (By Mr. Richardson, continuing.) Is the form of the
unit agreement the same as prescribed by regulation?
A Yes.,
o] Has the unit area been designated by the USGS, and is

the area suitable for development under a plan of the

department?
A Yes.
Q Please tell the Commission the total number of acres
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within the unit area; the number and percent of Federal,
State and free land.

Within the area, fifty-seven hundred and fifty-seven
acres, of which, forty-seven hundred and fifty-nine
acres -- I'm rounding off, or approximately 83 percent
of the area is Federal land, and 840 acres, or roughly,
14.6 percent is State land, and one hundred fifty-nine
acres, or approximately 3 percent is patented or free
land.

Would you tell the Commission the unit and township in
which the unit is located , relatively?

The location is in Township 21 South, Range 25 East,

and it is located approximately eight miles northwest of
Carlsbad. |

Please refer to the geographic report which has been
marked as Exhibits 2 through 6. Was this report prepared
by you or by another employee directly under your control
and supervision?

Yes.

Would you please review the report, referring to the
maps by name, indicating the éignificance of such maps
and cross-section?

our basis for this area, a subsurface structural
interpretation of the area unit is well controlled.

We have no seismic interpretation., It is also modified
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29,

by aeromagnetic data. It's bound on the west and north
by faulting., Studies of the sand in the area, which
incorporates all the lower Morrow isopach indicate where
sand is present and the cross-section is a correlation
showing wells bounding on the northeast side and the
sand presently in those wells,
These maps and plats are also accompanied by a written
report which refers back to the map?
That's corfect.
Could you please tell the Commission, here, your
conclusion as to formation?
We consider two formations the primary objective in the
unit agreement; the drilling of an initial test well at
a depth of approximately 8,000 feet and a Morrow sand
formation at a depth of approximately 10,500 feet, and
the approximate location will be 1,556 from the south
line and 725 feet from the east line of Secticn 29,
21 South, and 25 East.

MR, NUTTER: What's the location again?

MR, MASTEN: 725 feet from the east line, Section

(By Mr. Richardson, continuing) Have other working

interests been contacted in the unit area?

Yes,

Have you received any objection to the unit?
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A No.

Q In your opinion, will the operation of this area under
the proposed unit plan of operation be in the interests
of conservation and prevention of waste?

A Yes,

Q And, in the event that a unitized substance is recovered,
in paying quantity; the State will receive its fair share
of the production, if established?

A Yes.

Q Will the correlative rights or unit rights of all
parties be protected?

A Yes,

MR, RICHARDSON: Do you have anything, Mr., Examiner?

MR. NUTTER: What percentage of the interests have
been committed to the unit?

MR. MASTEN: All of the working interest; 100 percent
of the working interest.

ﬁR. NUTTER: How about royalties?

MR. MASTEN: They're not all, as yet, in. We expect
probably 95 to 100 percent royalty.

MR, NUTTER: You do have the U,S. Government, the
83 percent Federal, I presume?

MR, MASTEM: Yes.

MK, NUTTER: And the State?

MR, MASTEN: No, not yet.
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MR. NUTTER: You have discussed it with them?

MR, MASTEN: We have submitted an Application for
approval, but haven't gotten anything back yet.

MR. NUTTER: You say the working intarest is 100
percent committed?

MR. MASTEN: The last tract th#t feed tract, probably
25 or 30 feet owners, probably will not be committed.

MR, NUTTER: Where is that tract?

MR, MASTEN: It is in the Section 19, extreme
northwestern corner of the unit, tract 12 and 13 both.

MR, NUTTER: It probably wili not be completed?

MR. MASTEN: Right, but otner than that the entire
unit area will be 100 percent committed, both royalties and
working interest.

MR. NUTTER: I see. And the location of this
particular tract, where it is, you wouldn't expect that the
failure to commit tract 12 and 13 would affect the efficiency
of the operation?

MR, MASTEN: No.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any further gquestions of
the witness?

You may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR, NUTTER: Did you have anything further,

Mr. Richardson?
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MR. RICHARDSON: No, sir, thank you.
We would like to offer Exhibits 1 through 6. The
unit agreement is Exhibit 1, and the geological report is
2 through 6.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further?
(No response.}

MR. NUTTER: We'll take the case under advisement

and call the next case.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ROSALIE E. CLAUSSEN, a Shorthand Reporter, in and
for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby
certify:

That the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
before the New Mexico 0il Conservacion Commission was reported
by me;

That the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings to the best of my knowledye, skill and ability.

ROSALIE E. CLAUSSEN

pated at Albuguerque, New Mexico,

this _ 3 /.4 day of July, 1972.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
June 7, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

The Application of American Trading
and Production Corporation for a
unit agreement, Eddy County, New
Mexico.

CASE NO.

vvvuvkuv

BEFORE: paniel Nutter
Exaniner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

4729
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MR. NUTTER: Call Case Number 4729.

MR. HATCH: Application of American Trading and
Production Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New
Mexico.

MR. RICHARDSON: Randolph M. Richardson, Roswell,
New Mexico, appearing on pehalf of the Applicant, American
rrading and Production Corporation, a Roswell, New Mexico.
company .

A copy of the unit agreement has already been
furnished, and we have one copy of a geological record which
has not been marked. We would like to enter this into
evidence, at this time. It's one report from pools of
several different maps and sub-parts, and do you want to
mark the whole report at one time, or what?

MR. NUTTER: We'll mark it as Exhibit 1 and then
each one separately, okay?

MR. RICHARDSON: Fine.

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 6

were marked for jidentification.)

® * * Kk *®

DOUGLAS E. MASTEN,

was called as a witness on behalf of the Applicant, having

been first duly sworn, testified as tollows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RICHARDSON:

Q Mr. Masten, will you please state your name, present
occupation, and by whom you are employed?
A Douglas E. Masten, Directing Manager of American Trading

and Production Corporation.

Q Would you please state your educational background and

professional experience?
A Master of Science Degree in geology, from the University

of Michigan; 20 years as a petyoleum geologist in the

Permean Basin area of New Mexico and Texas.

Q Are you familiar with the contents of the proposed unit
area?
A Yes.

MR. RICHARDSON: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
Q (By Mr. Richardson, continuing.) Is the form of the
unit agreement the same as prescribed by regulation?
A Yes.,.
Q Has the unit area been designated by the USGS, and is

the area suitable for development under a plan of the

department?
A Yes.
Q Please tell the Commission the total number of acres |
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within the unit area; the number and percent of Federal,
State and free land.

Within the area, fifty-seven hundred and fifty-seven
acres, of which, forty-seven hundred and fifty-nine
acres -- I'm rounding off, or approximately 83 percent
of the area is Federal land, and 840 acres, or roughly,
14.6 percent is State land, and one hundred fifty-nine
acres, or approximately 3 percent is patented or free
land.

Would you tell the Commission the unit and township in
which the unit is located , relatively?

The location is in Township 21 South, Range 25 East,

and it is located approximately eight miles northwest of
‘Car1lsbad.-

Please refer to the geographic report which has been
marked as Exhibits 2 through 6. Was this report prepared
by you or by another employee directly under your control
and supervision?

Yes.

Would you please review the report, referring teo the
maps by name, indicating the significance of such maps
and cross-section?

Our basis for this area, a subsurface structural
interpretation of the area unit is well controlled.

We have no seismic interpretation., It is also modified

O S——
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A

29.

A

Q

by aeromagnetic data. It's bound on the west and north
by faulting., Studies of the sand in the area, which
incorporates all the lower Morrow isopach indicate where
sand is present and the cross-section is a correlation
showing wells bounding on the northeast side and the
sand presently in those wells.
These maps and plats are also accompanied by a written
report which refers back to the map?
That's correct.
Could you please tell the Commission, here, your
conclusion as to formation?
We consider two formations the primary objective in the
unit agreement; the drilling of an initial test Qell at
a depth of approximately 8,000 feet and a Morrow sand
formation at a depth of approximately 10,500 feet, and
the approximate location will be 1,556 from the south
line and 725 feet from the east line of Section 29,
2] South, and 25 East,

MR. NUTTER: #What's the location again?

MR, MASTEN: 725 feet from the east line, Section

(By Mr. Richardson, continuing) Have other working
interests been contacted in the unit area?

Yes.

Have you received any objection to the unit? J
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A No.

Q In your opinion, will the operation of this area under
the proposed unit plan of operation be in the interests
of conservation and prevention of waste?

A Yes,

Q And, in the_event that a unitized substance is recovered,
in paying quantity, the State will receive its fair share
of the production, if established?

A Yes,

Q Will the correlative rights or unit rights of all
parties be protected?

A Yes,

MR. RICHARDSON: Do you have anything, Mr. Examiner?

MR. NUTTER: What percentage of the interests have
been committed to the unit?

MR, MASTEN: All of the working interest; 100 percent
of the working interest.

MR. NUTTER: How about royalties?

MR. MASTEN: They're not all, as yet, in., We expect
probably 95 to 100 percent rovyalty.

MR. NUTTER: You do have the U.S. Government, the
83 percent Federal, I presume?

MR, MASTEN: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: And the State?

MR. MASTEN: No, not yet.
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MR. NUTTER: You have discussed it with them?

MR, MASTEN: We have submitted an Application for
approval, but haven't gotten anything back yet.,

MR. NUTTER: You say the working interest is 100
percent committed?

MR. MASTEN: The last tract that feed tract, probably
25 or 30 feet owners, probably will not be committed.

MR, NUTTER: Where is that tract?

MR, MASTEN: I% is in the Section 19, extreme
northwestern corner of the unit, tract 12 and 13 both.

MR, NUTTER: It probably will not be completed?

MR. MASTEN: Right, but other than that the entire
unit area will be 100 percent committed, both royalties and
wo;king interest.

MR. NUTTER: I see. And the location of this
particular tract, where it is, you wouldn't expect that the
failure to commit tract 12 and 13 would affect the efficiency
of the operation?

MR, MASTEN: No.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
the witness?

You may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Did you have anything further,

Mr. Richardson?
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MR. RICHARDSON: No, sir, thank you.
We would like to offer Exhibits 1 through 6. The
unit agreement 1is Exhibit 1, and the geological report is
2 through 6.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further?
(No response.)

MR. NUTTER: We'll take the case under advisement

and call the next case.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ROSALIE E., CLAUSSEN, a Shorthand Reporter, in and
for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby
certify:

That. the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported
by me;

That the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

ROSALIE E. CLAUSSEN

Dated at Albuquerque, New Mexico,

this 3/.4 day of July, 1972.
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Unit Name Round Mountain Unit (Exploratory) % q Q
Cperator American Trading & Production Corporation
_ I P
. County Eddy ”\\x\ iy
DATE OCC CASE NO. 4729 EFFECTIVE TOTAL SEGREGATIORN
APPROVED QCC _ORDER NO. R-4323 DATE ACREAGE STATE FEDERAL %mm CLAUSE ’ TERM
7/19/72 June 15, 1972 /-as5-72- 5,757.25 840.00 4,758,72 158.53 Yes 5Yrs.
UN1IT AREA
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: All
Section 20: All
Section 21: All
Section 28: All
Section 29: All O
Section 30: All \A®
Section 31: All 7
Section 32: All ¢
Section 33: All / -7




Unit Name

ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT (EXPLORATORY)
Operator American Trading & Production Corporation
County Eddy
STATE LEASE INSTI~ RATIFLIED ACREAGE
TRACT NO, NO. TUTION SEC. TWP, RGE. SUBSECTION - DATE ACRES NOT
: RATIFIZED LESSEE
9 K-6459 C.S. 32 218 25E N/2N/2, SW/4NE/&4, N/2SW/4, SW/4SW/4 7/11/72  320.00 Marathon 0il Company
10 L-426-2 C.s. 19 21s 25E NE/4NE/ 4
- 20 218 25E N/2N/2 6/14/72  200.00 Franklin, Aston, & Fai
Inc,
11 L-~5131 C.s. 32 218 25E S/2NW/4, SE/4NE/&, SE/&4, SE/4SW/4 6/13/72  320.00 Pennzoil Company |
7
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Unit Name Round Mountain Unit (Exploratory)
Operator American Trading & Production Corporation )
. County Eddy | pd w\u \a\hw -
. /

DATE OCC CASE NO. 4729 EFFECTIVE TOTAL SEGREGATION
APPROVED OCC_ORDER NO. R-4323 DATE ACREAGE STATE FEDERAL __ ¥SOAN-FEE CLAUSE ~  TERM
7/19/72 June 15, 1972 \Nl A8 ~-]2- 5,757.25 840.00 4,758.72 158.53 Yes 5Yrs.
UNIT ARFA
TOWNSHTP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: All
Section 20: All
Scction 21: All
Section 28: All
Section 29: All
Section 30: All
Section 31: All
Section 32: All
Section 33: All




Unit Name  ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT (EXPLORATORY)

Operator American Trading & Production Corporation

County Eddy
STATE LEASE  INSTI- i RATIFLED ACREAGE
TRACT NO, NO, TUTION SEC., TWP, RGE, ' SUBSECTION DATE ACRES NOT

N RATIFIZD LESSEE
9 K-6459 C.S. 32 218 25E N/2N/2, SW/4NE/&4, N/2SW/4, SW/4SW/& 7/11/72  320.00 Marathon .cﬁ Company
10 Hnbwoww C.S. 18 218 25E NE/4NE/4
20 218 25E N/2w/2 6/14/72 200.00 Franklin, Aston, & Fai
Ine. ‘

11 1-5131 C.S. 32 218 25E S/2NW/4, SE/4NE/4, SE/4, SE/4SW/4& 6/13/72  320.00 Pennzoil Cowpany

g Sk Y 1 =



United States Department of the Interior

GECLOGICAL SURVEY

Orawar 1257
Roswell, New Maxico sa20l

February 23, 1913

7 4’,. -; f(‘/'
Aamerteas Trading and Production Company .’/,/ e /
P. 0. Draswer 992 T '
yiidland, Texas 79701

Attention: MWr. Jim ¥, ¥ilson
Gent lesaen.

Youx applicztion for terminstion of the Kound Mouatain unit agreesnent ,
Eddy County, Wew Menico, pursuant TO section 20(d) thereof, was
spproved on februsxy 23, 1973, effective 2o of date of spyprowal.

Copies of the request are being furnished to the sppTopT iate

Wlofﬂcaudmwméapiumm . It is
Myﬂ&nMMMOIWWIOfMSmi—

nstion to esch party affected by the terms of the Eound louatsin

unit agreement.
Sipcervly yours,

(ORIG. SGD.) CARL C. TRAYWICY

| CARL €. TRAYWICK
! Acging Avea ULl and Gas Superviser

cC!

Washington (w/cy of appln.)

Cons. Mgr., Central Reg. (ltr. only)
LM, Ssnta Te (w/ey sppln.)

Artesis (w/cy sppln.)

BME, Roswell (1trx. ooly) \/

BCC, Santa Ye (itr, only)

Com. of Pub, Lands, gants Fe (ltr, only)
Accounts

File (w/cy sppln.)

JPisher:lh




State of New Mexcico _ TELEPHONE

505-827-2748

P i

ALEX J. ARMIJO Februsry 14, 1973 | "ji‘;fé;f:’.ox 1148
COMMISSIONER SANTA (FE, NEW MEXICO
Aperican Tracing and Production Coxporation /7 ;/'/ :_}"
Western United Life Building P /
P, 0. Drawer 992

Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Termination of
Round Mountain Unit
Bddy County, New Mexico

ATTENTION: Mr. Jim W. Wilson

Gentlemen:

We are in receipt of your Termination Instruments for the Round
Mountsin Unit, Eddy County, New Mexico, as per Section 20 of the Untt
Agresment. The Commiseioner of Public lands has this date given approval
to your terminstion, subject to 1ike approval by the United States Geo~
logical Surwey.

Enclosed are six (6) Certificates of approvel as well as extra
copies of the termination instrument surplus to our neaed,

. Please advise this office when the United Stater Geological Survey
approves this termination so that we may €inish processing this terminstion.

Very truly yours,

RAY D, GRAHAM, Director
01l and Gas Department

AJA/RDG/

encls.

cc: USGS~Roswall, New Mexico
OCC~Santa Fe, Neu }hxico/




Boswell, Hew Mexico 88201

My. Ted B. Lacaff, Jr.

Pivision Menager, Domestic 01l & Gea
American Tradieg & Production Corporstion
?.0. Drawer 992

Midland, Texas 79701

Pear Mr. Lacaff:

The Rewnd Mowmta n wnit agroement, Bddy County, New Mexfco, was
approved on July 25, 1972, This agreement has been designated No.
14-08-0001-11599 and 1o effective as of July 25, 1972,

Enclosed is ame copy of the approved unit agresment. Wc request that
you furnish all interested principals with sppropriate evidence of this

approwal.
8incexely yours,

(ORIG. NI

CARL €, TRATWICK
Acting Uil & Gas Supervisor

ce:
Washington (w/cy approved agr.)
BiM, Santa Pe (w/cy approved agr.)
Artesis (w/cy approved agr.)

NC, Reswell (1tr only)
JDCC, Santa Pe (ltr oaly)

Com. Pub, Lands, Santa Fe (lLtr only)

JFigher:ds

it p. - IN REPLY REFER TO:

UNITED STATES i RN
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR J:f AR B
. "l !

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY N RN AL
Drawexr 1857 RIS SRS
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3 . ‘ AMERICAN TRADING AND PRODUCTION CORPORATION 7
g : WESTERN UNITED LIFE BUILDING ¢ —_—
P0ST OFFICE DRAWER 992 Mw/ %
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 %
A C. 918
6B4-4463 August 2, 1972

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico e
P. 0. Box 2088 OlL CONSERVATION copm
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 Santa Fo '

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

= Re: Round Mountain Unit
Case Order #R-4323
3 Eddy “€eurity, N.M.

Gentlemen:

In connection with the above referenced unit, we
enclose for your files an original fully-executed and
approved copy of the Unit Agreement.

Please advise in the event you need additional
matter in regard to this unit.

Very ly yours,

-

T (Qf /7,\ i3 _)

J. T. Dickerson
Contracts Manager

{ JTD:rd

Enclosure




CERITIICATION~~DETERMINATION

OH.CONHRVAHON COMM
Santa Fo

Pursuant to the authority vesled in the Scerctary J}.intorior,
under the act approved February 25, 1920, 41 Stat. 43%7, as amended, 720
U. S. C. secs. 181, et seq., and delegated to the Oil and Gas Supervisors
of the Geological Survey (33 F. R. 5812), I.do hereby:

A. Approve the attached agreement for the development and operation
of the Round Mountain Unit Area, State of New Mexico, Eddy County.

B. Certify and dete#mine that the unit plan of development and
operation contempleted in the attached agreement is necessary and advisable
in the public interest for the purpose of more properly conserving the
natural resources.

C. Certify and determine that the drilling, producing, rental,
minimum royalty, and royalty requirements of all Federal leases committed

to said agreement are nereby established, altered, changed, or revoked to

conform with the terms and conditions of this agreement.

/;/
// ﬁ// / / ot / e '/

8Tes u11 and Gas Superv1sor /’dnltea States Geologlcal Survey

«t‘_“..‘,

Contract Number - oo B Te N,
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UNIT AGREEMENT
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION
OF THE
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AREA
COUNTY OF EDDY
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
NO.

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the 4s5tn day of May
1972, by and between the parties subscribing, ratifying, or consent-
ing hereto, and herein referred to as the "parties hereto",

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, royalty
or other oil and gas interests in the unit area subject to this
agreement; and

WHEREAS, the Mineral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, 4} Stat.
437, as amended, 30 U.S.C. Secs. 181 et seq., authorizes Federal 4
lessees and their representatives to unite with each other, or joint-
ly or separately with others, in collectively adppting and operating
a cooperative or unit plan of development or operation of any oil or
gas pool, field, or like area, or any part thereof for the purpose of
more properly conserving the natural resources thereof whenever de-
termined and certified by the Secretary of the Interior to be necess-
ary or advisable in the public interest; and .

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New
Mexico is authorized by an Act of the Legislature (Sec. 7-11-29 N.M.
Statutes 1953 Annotated) to consent to or approve this agreement on
behalf of the State of New Mexico, insofar as %t covers and includes

lands and mineral interest of the State of New Mexico; and,
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WHEREAS, the 011 Conservation Commission of the State of New
Mexico is authorized by an Act of the Legislature (Chapter 72, Laws
of 1935, as amended by Chapter 193, Laws of 1937, Chapter 166, Laws
of 1941, and Chapter 168, Laws of 1949) to approve this agreement
and the conservation provisions hereof; and,

WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient interests in the
Round Mountain Unit Area covering the land hereinafter described
to give reasonably effective control of operations iherein; and

WHEREAS, it 1s the purpose of the parties hereto to conserve
natural resources, prevent waste, and secure other benefits obtain-
atle through development and operation of the area subject to this
agreement under the terms, conditions, and limitations herein set
forth;

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the
promises herein contained, the parties hereto commit to this agree-
ment their respective interests in the below-defined unit area, and
agree severally among themselves as follows:

1. ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS. The Mineral Leasing Acc of
February 25, 1920, as amended, subra, and all valid pertinent regu-
lations, including operating and unit plan regulations, heretofore
jssued thereunder or valid, pertinent, and reasonable requlations
hereafter issued thereunder are accepted and made a part of this
agreement as to Federal lands, provided such regulations are not in-
consistent with the terms of this agreement; and as to non-federal
lands, the oil and gas operating regulations in effect as of the
effective date hereof governing drilling and producing operations,
not inconsistent with the terms hereof or the Jaws of the State in
which the non-Faderal land is located, are hereby accepted and made
a part of this agreement.

2. UNIT AREA. The following described land is hereby desig-

nated and recognized as constituting the unit area:
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Township 21 South, Range 25 Fast, NMPM
Gection 19:  All
Section 20: All
Section 21: All
Section 28: All
Section 29: All
Section 30: All
Section 37: All
Section %2: All
Section 33%: All

Containing 5,757.25 acres, more or less.

Exhibit "A" attached hereto is a map showing the unit area and the
boundaries and indentity of tracts and leases in said area to the
extent known to the Unit Operator. Exhibit "B" attached hereto is
a schedule showing to the extent known to the Unit Operator the
acreage, percentage, and kind of ownership of o1l and gas interests
in all land in the unit area. However, nothing herein or in said
schedule or map shall be construed as a representation by any party
hereto as to the ownership of any interest other than such interest
or interests as are shown in said map or schedule as owned by such
party. Exhibits "A" and "B" shall be revised by the Unit Qperator
whenever changes in the unit area render such revision necessary
when requested by the 011 and Gas Supervisor, hereinafter referred
to as "Supervisor", or when requested by the Commissioner of Public
Lands of the State of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as "lLand
Commissioner”, ahd not less than five (5) copies of the révised
Exhibits shall be filed with the Supervisor and one (]) copy there-
of shall be filed with the Land Commissioner, and one (1) copy |
with the New Mexico 0i) Conservation Commission, hereinafter re-

ferred to as "State Commission".

—t e e —
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The above-described unit area shall when practicable be ex-

panded to include therein any additional lands or shall be con-
tracted to exclude lands whenever such expansion or contraction is
deemed to be necessary or advisable to conform with the purposes

of this agreement. Such expansion or contraction shall be effected
in the following manner:

(a) Unit Operator, on its own motion or con demand of the
Director of the Geological Survey, hereinafter referred to as
"Director”, or on demand of the Land Commissioner, after preliminary
concurrence by the Director, shall prepare a notice of proposed
expansion or contraction describing the contemplated changes in the
boundaries of the unit area, the reasons therefor, and the proposed
effective date thereof, preferably, the first day of a month subse-
quent to the date of notice.

(b) Said notice shall be delivered to the Superviser, the
Land Commiassioner and the State Commission, and copies thereof maileq
to the last known address of each working interest owner, lessee,
and lessor whose interests are affected, advising that thirty (30)
days will be allowed for submission to the Unit dperator of any ob-
jections, .

(c) Upon expiration of the 30-day period provided in the
preceding item (b) hereof, Unit Operator shall file with the Super-
visor, the Land Commissioner and the State Commission, evidence of
mailing of the notice of expansion or contraction and a copy of any
objections thereto which have been filed with the Unit Operator, to-
gether with an application in sufficient number, for ‘approval of
such expansion or contraction and with appropriate joinderxs.

(d) After due consideration of all pertinent information,
the expansion or contraction shall, upon approval by the Supervisor,

the Land Commissioner, become effective as of the date prescribed in

the notice thereof.
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(e) All legal subdivisions of lands (i.a., 40 acres by
Government survey or its nearest lot or tract equivalent; in instan-
ces of irregular surveys unusually large lots or tracts shall be
considered in multiples of 40 acres or the nearest aliquot equiva-
lent thereof), no parts of which are entitled to be in a partici-
pating area on or before the fifth anniversary of the effective date
of the first initial participating area established under this unit
agreement, shall be eliminated automatically from this agreement,
effective as of said fifth anniversary, and such lands shall no

longer be a part of the unit area and shall no longer be subject to

this agreement, unless diligent drilling operations are in progress

on unitized lands not entitled to participation on said fifth anni-
versary, in which event all such lands shall remain subject hereto
for so long as such drilling operations are continued diligent;y;
with not more than 90 days' time elapsing between the completion of
ane such well and the commencement of the next such well. .All legal
subdivisions of lands not entitled to be in a participating area
within 10 years after the effective date of the first initial par-
ticipating area approved under this agreement shall be automatically
eliminated from this agreement as of said tenth anniversary. All

lands proved productive by diligent drilling operations after the

aforesaid S5-year period shall become participating in the same

manner as during said 5-year period. However, when such diligent

drilling operations cease, all nonparticipating lands shall be auto-
matically eliminated effective as of the 91st day thereafter. The
unit operator shall within 90 days after the effective date of any

elimination hereunder, describe the area so eliminated to the satis-

faction of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner and promptly

notify all parties in interest.

If conditions warrant extension of the l0-year period speci-

fied in this subsection 2(e), a single extension of not to exceed 2
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yYears may be accomplished by consent of the owrers of 90% of the
working interests in the current nonparticipating unitized Vands and
the owners of 60% of the basic royalty interests (exclusive of the
basic royalty interests of the Unjted States) in nonparticipating
unitized lands with approval of the Director and Lard Commissioner,
provided such extension application is submitted to the Director

and the Land Commissioner not later than 60 days prior to the ex-
piration of said 10-year period.

Any expansion of the unit area pursuant to this section which
embraces iands theretofore eliminated pursuant to this subsection
2{e) shall not be con;idered automatic commitment or recommitment
of such lands.

3. UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. A1l land com-
mitted to this agreement shall constitute land referred to herein
as "unitized land" or "land subject to this agreement". All oil
and gas in any and all fbrmations of the unitized land are unitized

under the terms of this agreement and herein are called "unitized

substances".

4., UNIT OPERATOR. American Trading and Production Corporation is hereby
designated as Unit Operator and by signature hereto as Unit Operator
agrees and consents to accept the duties and obligations of Unit
Operitor for the discovery, development, and production of unitized
substinces as herein provided. Whenever reference is made herein
to the Unit Operator, such reference means the Unit Operator acting
in that capacity and not as an owner of interest in unitized sub-

stances, and the term “"working interest owner” when used shall

include or
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an interest is owned by it.

condition for suspension or

ticipating area established
instances of resignation or
is selected and approved as
est owners shall be jointly

of unit operator, and shall

ator from any liability for

krior to the effective date

by the same percentage vote

refer to Unit Opcrator as the owner of a working interest when such

S. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT COPERATOR. Unit Operator
shall have the right to resign at any time prior to the establish-
ment of a participating area or areas hereunder, but such resigna-
tion shall not become effective so as to release Unit Operator from
the duties and obligations of Unit Operatoxr and terminate Unit
Operator's rights as such for a period of 6 months after notice of
intention to resign has been served by Unit Operator on all working
interest owners and the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner, and

until all wells then drilled hercecunder are placed in a satisfactory

Supervisor as to Federal lands and the State Commission as to State
lands, unless a new Unit Operator shall have been selected and
approved and shall have taken over and assumed the duties and obli=-
gations of Unit Operator prior to the expiration of said period.
Unit Operator shall have the right to resign in like manner

and subject to like limitations as above provided at any time a par-

nation or removal becomes effective appoint & common agent to repre-

sent them in any action to be taken hereunder.

The resignation of Unit Operator shall not release Unit Oper-

The Unit Operator may, upon default or failure in the perfor-

hance of its duties or obligations

abandonment whichever is required by the

hereunder is in existence, but, in all

removal, until a successor unit operator
hereinafter provided, the working inter-
responsible for performance of the duties

not later than 30 days before such resig-

any default by it hereunder occurring

of its resignation.

hercunder, be subject to removal

of the owners of working interests as
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herein provided for the selection of a new Unit Operator. Such re-
moval shall be effective upon notice thereof to the Supervisor and
the Land Commissioncr.

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under this agrce-
ment shall not terminate its right, title, or interest as thnrowner
of a working intecrest or other interest in unitized substances, but
upon the resignation or‘femoval of Unit Operator becoming effective,
such Unit Operator shall deliver possession of all wells, equipment,
materials, and appurtenances used in conducting the unit operations
to the new duly qualified successor Unit Operator or to the common
agent., if no such new Unit Operator is elected, to be used for the
purpose of conducting unit operations hereunder. Nothing herein
shall be construed as authorizing removal of any material, equip-
ment and appurtenances needed for the preservation of any wells,

6. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR. Whenever the Unit Operator shall
tender his or its resignation as Unit Operator or shall be removed
as hereinabove provided, or a change of Unit Operator is negotiated
by working interest owners, the owners of the working interests in
the participating area or areas according to their respective acre-
age interests in such participating area or areas, or, until a par-
ticipating area shall have been established, the owners of the
working interests according to their respective acreage interests
in all unitized land, shall by majority vote select a successor Unit
Operator: Provided, That, if a majority but less than 75 per cent
of the working interests qualified to vote are owned by one party
to this agreement, a concurxring vote of one or more -additional work-
ing interest owners shall be required to select a new operator.

Such selection shall not become effective until

(a) a Unit Oéerator so selected shall accept in writing the

duties and responsibilities of Unit Operator, and

(b) the selection shall have been approved by the Supervisor

—B-o
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and approved by the Land Commissioner.

If no successor Unit Operator is selected and qualific: as
herein provided, the Director and the Land Commissioner, at their
election may declare this unit agreement terminated.

7. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGBLEMENT. 1If
the Unit Operator is not the sole owner of working jn£crests, costs
and expenses incurred by Unit Operator in conducting unit operations
hereunder shall be paid and apportioned among and borne by the
owners of working interests, all in accordance with the agreement
or agreements entered into by and between the Unit Operator and the
owners of working interests, whether one or more, separately or
collectively. Any agfeement or agreements entered into between the
working interest owners and the Unit Operator as provided in this
section, whether one or more, are herein referred to as the "unit
operating agreement."” Such unit operatiﬁg agreement shall also
provide the manner in which the working interest owners shall be
entitled to receive their respective proportionate and allocated
share of the benefite accruing hereto in conformity with their
underlying operating agreements, leases, or other independent con-
tracts, and such other righits and obligations as between.Unit
Operator and the working interest owners as may be agreed upon by
Unit Operator and the working interest owners; however, no such
unit operating agreement shall be deemed either to modify aﬁy of
the terms and conditions of this. unit agreement or to relieve the
Unit Operator of any right or obligation established under this
unit agreement, and in case of any inconsistency or conflict be-

tween this unit agreemcnt and the unit operating agreement, this

unit agreement shall govern., Three true copies of any unit opera-
ting agreement executed pursuant to this section should be filed
with the Supervisor and one true copy with the Land Commissioner,

prior to approval of this unit agreement.

-9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31




N OO B W

w

1
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19|

21
22
23
24
25
26
Yy
Y
29
30
31

32

33

8. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR. Except as other-
wise specifically provided herein, the exclusive right, privilege
and duty of exercising any and ali rights of the parties hereto
which are necessary or coﬁvenient for prospecting for, producing,
storing, allocating, and distributing the unitized substances are
hereby delegated to and shall be exercised by the Unit Operator as
herein provided. Acceptable evidence of title to said rights shall
be deposited with said Unit Operator and, together with this agree-
ment, shall constitute and define the rights, privileges, and obli-
gations of Unit Operator. Nothing herein, however, shall be con-
strued to transfer title to any land or to any lease or operating
agreement, it being understood that under this agreement the Unit
Operator, in its capacity as Unit Operator, shall exercise the rights
of possession and use vested in the parties hereto only for the pur-
poses herein specified,.

9. DRILLING TO DISCOVERY. Within six (6) months after the
effective date hereof, the Unit QOperator shall begin to drill an
adequate test we])lat a 1ocation approved by the Supervison: if on
Federal land, or by the Land Commissioner, if on State land; unless
on such effective date a well is being drilled conformably with the
terms hereof, and thereafter qontinue such drilling diligently until

the base of the Morrow formation has been penetrateg

and all formations of the Pennsylvanian age have been tested, or un-
til at a lesser depth unitized substances shall be discovered which

can be produced in paying quantities (to-wit: quantities sufficient

to repay the costs of drilling, completing and producing operations,
with a reasonable profit) or the Unit Operator shall at any time es-
tablish to the satisfaction of the Supervisor if on Federal land, or
the Land Commissioner if on State land, that further drilling of saiq
well would be unwarranted or impracticable; provided, however, that
Unit Operator shall not in any event be required to drill said well
to a depth in excess of 10,500 feet. Until the discovery

of a deposit of unitized sub-
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~the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner, this agreement will auto-

stances capable of being produced in paying quantities, the Unit
Operator shall continue drilling diligently one well at a time,
allowing not morc thian six (6) months between the completion of one
well and the beginning of the next well, until a well capable of
producing unitized substances in paying quantities is completed to
the satisfaction of said Supervisor if it be on Federal land or of
the Land Commissioner if on State land, or until it is reasonably
proved ihat the unitized land is incapable of producing unitized
substances in paying gquantities in the formations drilled hereunder.
Nothing in this section shall b2 deemed to limit the right of the
Unit Operator to resign as provided in Section 5 hereof, or as re-
guiring Unit Operator to commence or continue any drilling during
the period pending such resignation becoming effective in order to
comply with the requirements of this section. The Director and
Land Commissioner may modify the drilling requirements of this sec-
tion by granting reasonable extensions of time when, in their opin-
ion, such action is warranted.

Upon failure to commence any well provided for in this section

within the time allowed, including any extension of time granted by

matically terminate; upon failure to continue drilling diligently
any well commenced hereundexr, the Superxvisor and the Land Commission-
er may, after l1l5-days notice to the Unit Operator, declare this unit
agreement terminated.

10. PLAN OF FURTHER DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION. Within 6
months after completion of a well capable of producing unitized sub-
stances in paying quantities, the Unit Operator shall submit for the
approval of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner an acceptable
plan of development and operation for the unitized land vhich, when
approved by the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner, shall con-

stitute the further drilling and operating obligations of the Unit
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Opecrator under this agrcement for the period specificd therein.
Thereafter, from time to time before the cxpiration of any existing
plan, the Unit Opcrator shall submit for the approval of the Super-
visor and the Land Commissioner a plan for an additional specified
period for the development and operation of the unitized land.

Any plan submitted pursuant to this section shall provide for
the exploration of the unitized area and for the diligent drilling
necessary for determination of the area or areas thereof capable of
producing unitized substances in paying quantities in each and every
productive formation and shall be as complete and adequate as the
Supervisor and the Land Commissioner may determine to be necessary '
for timely development and prober conservation of the oil and gas
resources of the unitized area and shall:

(a) specify the number and locations of any wells to be
drilled and the proposed order and time for such drilling; and

(b} to the extent practicable specify the operating practices
regarded as necessary and advisable for proper consefvation of
natural resources.,

Separate plans may be submitted for separate productive zones, sub~
ject to the approval of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner.

Plans shall be modified or supplemented when necessary to meet

changed conditions or to protect the interests of all parties to

this agreement. Reasonable diligence shall be exercised in comply-

ing with the obligations of the approved plan of development. The

Supervisor and the Land Commissioner are authorized to grant a

reasonable extension of the 6-month period herein prescribed for
submission of an initial plan of development where such action is
justified because of unusual conditions or circumstances. After com;
pletion hereunder of a well capable of producing any unitized sub-

stance in paying gquantities, no further wells, except such as may

be necessary to afford protection against operations not under this
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| The -participating area or areas sc¢ established shall be revised from

agreement and such as may be specifically approved by the Supervisor
and the Land Commissioner, shall be drilled except in accordance
with a plan of development approved as herein provided.

11. PARTICIPATION AFTER DISCOVERY. Upon completion of a well
capable of producing unitized substances in paying quantities or as
soon thereafter as required by the Supervisor or the Land Commission-
er, the Unit Operator shall submit for approval by the Supervisor
and the Land Commissioner a schedule, based on subdivisions of the
public-land survey or aliquot parts thereof, of all land then re-
garded as reasonably proved to be productive in paying quantities;
all lands in said schedule on approval of the Supervisor and the Land
Commissioner to constitute a participating area, effective as of the

date of completion of such well or the effective date of this unit

agreement, whichever is later. The acreages of both Federal and non-

Federal lands shall be based upon appropriate computations from the
courses and distances shown on the last approved public-land survey
as of the effective date of each initial participating area. Said
schedule shall also set forth the percentage of unitized substances
to be allocated as herein provided to each tract in the participating
area so established, and shall govern the allocation of production
commencing with the effective date 6f the participating area. A

separate participating area shall be established for each separate
pool or deposit of unitized substances or for any group thereof which
is produced as a single pool or zone, and any two or more partici-

pating arear so established may be combined into one, on approval of
the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner. When production from two
or more participating areas, so established, is subcequently found

to be from a commen pool or deposit said participating areas shall

be combined into one effective as of such appropriate date as may be

approved or prescribed by the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner.

-13-
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time to time, subject to like approval, to include additional land
then regarded as reasonably proved to be productive in paying quan=-
tities or necessary for unit operations, or to exclude land then
regarded as reasonably proved not to be productive in paying quan-
tities and the schedule of allocation percentages shall be revised
accordingly. The effective date of any revision shall be the first
of the month in which is obtained the knowledge or information on
which such revision is predicated, provided, however, that a more
appropriate effective date may be used if justified by the Unit
Operator and approved by the Supervisor and the Land Commigsioner.
No land shall be excluded from a participating area on account of
depletion of the unitized substances, except that any participating
area established under the provisions of this unit agreement shall
terminate automatically whenever all completions in the formation on
which the participating arca is based are abandoned.

It is the intent of this section that a participating area
shall represent the area known or reasonably estimated to be produc»
tive in paying quantities; but, regardless of any revision of the
participating area, nothing herein contained shall be construed as
requiring any retroactive adjustment for production obtained prior
to the effective date of the revision of the participating area.

In the absence of agreement at any time between the Unit
Operator and the Supervisor and the Land Commissionex as to the
proper definition or redefinition of a participating area, or until
a participating area has, or areas have, been established as pro-
vided herein, the portion of all payments affected thereby shall be
impounded in a manner mutually acceptable to the owners of working
interests and the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner. Royalties
due the United States shall be determined by the Supervisor for

Federal lands and the Land Commissioner for State lands and the

amount thereof shall be deposited, as directed by the Supervisor and

-14-
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the Land Commissioney, to be held as uncarncd money until a partici~
pating area is finally approved and then applied aAs earned or re-
turned in accordance with a determination of the sum due as Federal
and State royalty on the basis of such approved participating area.

Whenever it is determined, subject to the approval of the
Supervisor and the Land Commissioner, that a well drilled under this
agreement is not capable of production in paying quantities and in-
clusion of the land on which it is situated in a participating area
is unwarranted, production from such well shall, for the purposes of
settlement among all parties other than working interest owners, be
allocated to the land on which the well is located unless such land
is already within the participating area established for the pool
oxr deposit from which such production is obtained. Settlement for
working interest benefits from such a well shall be made as prcvided
in the unit operating agreement.

12. ALLOCATION OF PRODUCTICN. All unitized substances pro-
duced from each participating area established under this agreement,
except any part thereof used in conformity with good operating prac-
tices within the unitized area for drilling, operating, camp and
other production or development purposes, for repressuring or re-
cycling in accordance with a plan of development approved by the
Supervisor and Land Commissioner, or unavoidably lost, shall be
deemed to be produced equally on an acreage basis from the several
tracts of unitized land of the participating area established for
such producﬁion and, for the purpose of determining any benefits
accruing under this agreement, each such tract of unitized land shall
have allocated to it such percentage of said production as the num-
ber of acres of such tract included in said participating area bears
to the total acres of unitized land in said participatingy areca, ex-
cept that allocation of production hereunder for purposes other than

for settlement of the royalty, overriding royalty, or payment out of
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production obligations ol the respective working interest owners,
shall be on the basis prescribed in the unit operating agreement
whether in conformity wilh the basis of allocation herein set forth
oxr otherwise. It is hereby agreed that production of unitized sub-
stances from a participating area shall be allocated as provided
herein regardless of whether any wells are drilled on any particular
part or tract of said participating area. If any gas produced from
one parxticipating arca is used for repressuring or recycling pur-
poses in another participating area, the first gas withdrawn from
such last-mentioned participating area for sale during the life of
this agrecement shall be considered to be the gas so transferred un-
til an amount equal to that transferred shall be so produced for
sale and such gas shall be allocated to the participating area from
which initially produced as such area was last defined at the time
of such final production.

13, DEVELO?MENT OR OPLRATION OF NON~PARTICIPATING LAND OR
FORMATIONS. Any party hereto owning or controlliing the working
interest in any unitized land having thereon a reqgular well location
may with the approval of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner,
at such party's sole risk, costs, and expense, drill a well to test
any formation for which a participating area has not been established
or to test any formation for which a participating area has been
established if such location is not within said participating area,
unless within 90 days of receipt of notice from said party of his
intention to drill the well the Unit Operator elects and commences
to drill such a well in like manncr as other wells are drilled by
the Unit Operator under this agreement.

If any well drilled as aforesaid by a working interest owner
results in production such that the land upon which it is situated
may properly be included in a participating area, such participating

areca shall be established or enlarged as provided in this agreement
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and the well shall thevcafter be operated by the Unit Operator in
accordance with the terms of this agreement and the unit operating
agreement.

If any well drilled as aforesaid by a working interest owner
obtains production in quantities insufficlent to justify the in-
clusion of the land upon which such well is situated in a partici-
pating area, such well may be operated and produced by the party
drilling the same subject to the conservation requirements of this
agreement. The royalties in amount or value of production from any

such well shall be paid as specified in the underlying lease and
agrecments affected.

14. ROYALTY SETTLEMENT. The United States and any State
and any royalty owner who, is entitled to take in kind a share of
the substances now unitized hereunder shall hereafter be entitled
to the right to take in kind its share of the unitized substances,
and Unit Operatox, or the working interest owner in case of the
operation of a well by a working interest owner as herein provided
for in special cases, shall make deliveries of such royalty share
taken in kind in conformity with the applicable contracts, laws,
and regulations. Settlement for royalty interest not taken in kind
shall be made by working interest owners responsible therefor under
existing contracts, laws and regulations, or by the Unit Operator,
on or before the last day of each month for unitized substances
produced during the preceding calendar month; provided, however,
that nothing herein contained shall operate to relieve the lessees
of any land from their respective lease 6bligations.for the pay-
ment of any royaltiés due under their leases,

If gas obtained from lands not subject to this agreement is
introduced into any participating area hereunder, for use in re-
pressuring, stimulation of production, or increasing ultimate re-

covery, in conformity with a plan of operations approved by the
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Supcrvisor and Lhe lLand Commissioner, a ltike amount of gas, affor
scttlement as hervein provided for any gas transferred from any other
participating areca and with appropriate deduction f[or loss from any
cause, may be wilhdrawn from the formation into which the qgas is
introduced, royalty [rec as to dry gas, but not as to any products
which may be extracted therefrom; provided that such withdrawal
shall be at such time as may be provided in the approved plan of
operations or as may otherwisc be consented to by the Supervisor and
the Land Commissioncr as conforming to good petroleum engincering
practice; and provided further, that such right of withdrawal shall
terminate on the termination of this unit agreement.

Royalty due the United States shall be computed as provided
in the operating regulations and paid in value or delivered in kind
as to all unitized substances on the bkasis of the amounts thereof
allocated to unitized Federal land as provided herein at the rates
specified in the respective Federal leases, or at such lower rate
or rates as may be authorized by law or regulation; provided, that
for leases on which the royalty rate depends on the daily average
production per well, said average production shall be determined in
accordance with the operating regulations as though each partici-
pating area were a single consolidated lease.

Royalty due on account of State lands shall be computed and
paid on the basis of all unitized substances allocated to such lands

15. RENTAL SETTLEMENT. Rental or minimum royalties due
on leases committed hereto shall be paid by working interest owners
responsible therefor under existing contracts, laws, and regulations
provided that nothing herein contained shall operate to relieve the
lessces of any land from their respective lease obligations for the
payment of any rental or minimum royalty due under their leases.
Rental or minimum royalty for lands of the United States subject to

this agreement shall be paid at the rate specified in the respective
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lecases from the United States unless such rentil or minimum royalty
is waived, suspended, or reducced by law orxr by approval of the Secre-
tary or his duly authorized rcpresentative.

Rentals on State of New Mexico lands subject to this agreco-
ment shall be paid at the rates specified in the respective leanes.

With respect to any lease on non-Federal land containing pro-
visions which would terminate such lease unless drilling operations
are commenced upon the land covered thereby within the time therein
specified or rentals are paid for the privilege of deferring such
drilling operations, the rentals required thereby shall, notwith-
standing any other provision of this agreement, be deemed to accrue
and become payable during the term thereof as extended by this agree-
ment and until the required drilling operations are commenced upon
the land covered thereby or until some portion of such land is in-
cluded within a participating area. |

16. CONSERVATION. Operaticns hereunder and production of
unitized substances shall be conducted to provide fcr the most econ-
omical and efficient recovery of said substances without waste, as
defined by or pursuant to State or Federal law or regulation.

l7ﬂ DRAINAGE. The Unit Operator shall take such measures
as the Supervisor and Land Commissioner deem appropriate and ade-
quate to prevent drainage of unitized substances from unitized land
by wells on land not subject to this agreement,

18. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED. The terms,

conditions, and provisions of all leases, subleases, and other con-

tracts relating to exploration, drilling, development, or operation
for oil or gas on lands committed to this agreement are hereby ex-
pressly modified and amended to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the provisions hereof, but otherwise to remain in

full force and effect; and the parties hereto hereby consent that

the Secretary, as to Federal leases and the Land Commissioner, as to

-19-
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State lecases, shall and ecach by his approval hercof, or by the
approval hercof by his duly authorized representative, does herchy
establish, alter, change, or revoke the drilling, producing, rental,
minimum royalty, and royalty requirements of Federal and State
leases committoed hereto and the regulations in respect thercto to
conform said rcquirements to the provisions of this agreement, and,
without limiting the generality of the foregoing, all leases, sub-
leases, and contracts are particularly modified in accordance with
the following:

(a) The development and operation of lands subject to this
agreement under the terms hereof shall be deemed full performance of
all obligations for development and operation with respect to each
and every scparately owned tract subject to this agreement, rega;d—

less of whether there is any development of any particular tract of

AN

the unit area.

{(b) Drilling and producing operations performed hereunder
upon any tract of unitized lands will be accepted and deemed to be
performed. upon and for the benefit of each and every tract of uni-
tized land, and no lease shall be deemed to expire by reason of

failure to drill or produce wells situated on the land therein em-

braced.
(c) Suspension of drilling or producing operations on all

unitized lands pursuant to direction or consent of the Secretary and
the Land Commissioner, ox his duly authorized representative, shall
be deemed to constitute such suspension pursuant to such direction
or consent as to each and every tract of unitized land.

of drilling or producing opcrations limited to specified lands shall

be applicable only to such lands.,

(d) Each lease, sublease or contract relating to the ex-
ploration, drilling, development or operation for oil or gas of

lands other than those of the United States and State of New Mexico

-20-
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committed to this ayreement, which, by its terms might expire prior
to the termination of this agreement, is hereby extended beyond any
such terms so provided therein so that it shall be continued in full
force and effect for and during the term of this agreement,

{(e) Any Federal lease for a fixed term of twenty (20) years
or any renewal thereof or any part of such lease which is made sub-
ject to this agreement shall continue in force beyond the term pro-
vided therein until the termination hereof. Any other Federal leasc
committed hereto shall continue in force beyond the term so provided
therein or by law as to the land committed sc long as such lease re-
mains subject hereto, provided ghat production is had in paying quan-
tities under this unit agreement prior to the expiration date of
the term of such lease, or in the event actual drilling operations

are commenced on unitized land, in accordance with the provisions

of this agreement, prior to the end of the primary term of such

‘lease and are being diligently prosecuted at that time, such lease

shall be extended for two years and so long thereafter as cil or gas
is produced in paying quantities in accordance with the provisions
of the Mineral Leasing Act Revision of 1960.

(f) Each sublease or contract relating to the operation
and development of unitized substances from lands of the United
States committed to this agreement, which by its terms would expire
prior to the time at which the underlying lease, as extended by the
immediately preceding paragraph, will expire, is hereby extended
beyond any such term so provided therein so that it shall be con-
tinued in full force and effect for and during the term of the under-

lying lease as such term is herein extended.

{g) AThe segregation of any Federal lease committed to this
agreement is governed by the following provision in the fourth para-
graph of Sec. 17(j) of the Mineral Leasing Act, as amended by the

Act of September 2, 1960 (74 Stat. 781~-784): "Any (Federal) lease
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heretofore or hereafter committed to any such (unit) plan embracing
lande that are in part within and in part outside of the area
covered by any such plan shall be segregated into separate leases
as to the lands committed and the lands not committed as of the

effective date of unitization: Provided, however, That any such

lease as to the nonunitized portion shall continue in force and
effect for tne term thereof but for not less than two years from

the date of such segregation and so long thereafter as oil or gas is
produced in paying quantities."

(h) Any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexicu
which is made subject to this agreement, shall continues in force
beyond the term provided therein as to the lands committed hereto
until the termination hereo?,

(i) Any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexico
having only a portion of its lands committed hereto, shall be segre-~
gated as to the portion committed and the portion not_committed,
and the terms of such lease shall apply separately to such segre-
gated portions commencing as of the effective date hereof; provided,
however, notwithstanding any of the provisions of this agreement to
the contrary any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexico
having only a portion of its lands committed hereto shall continue
in full force and effect beyond the term provided therein as to all
lands embraced in such lease, if vil or gas is discovered and is
capable of being produced in paying quantities from some part of
the lands embraced in such lease at the expiration of the secondary
term of such lease; or if, at the expiration of the secondary term,
the lessee or the Unit Operator is then engaged in bona fide drill-
ing or reworking operations on some part of the lands embraced in
such lease, the same, as to all lands embraced therein, shall re-
main in full éorce and effect so long as such operations are being

diligently prosecuted, and if they result in the production of oil
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or gas, sald lease shall continue in full forc~ and effect as to all
of the lande embraced therein, so long thereafter as oil or gas in
paying quantities is being produced from any portion of said lands.

19. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The covenants herein shall
be construed to be covenants running with the land with respect to
the interest of the parties hereto and their successors in interest
until this agreement terminates, and any grant, transfer, or convey-
ance, of interest in land or leases subject hereto shall be and here-
by is conditioned upon the assumption of all privileges and obli-
gations hereunder by the grantee, transferee, or other successor in
interest. No assignment or transfer of any working interest, roy-
alty, or other interest subject hereto shall be binding upon Unit
Operator until the first day of the calendar month after Unit Cpera=-
tor is furnished with the original, photostatic, or certified copy
of the instrument of transfer.

20. EFFLECTIVE DATE AND TERM. This agreemeng shall become
effective upon approval by the Secretary and the Land Commissionerxr
or his duly authorized representative, and shall terminate five (5)
years from said effective date unless

(a) such date of expiration is extended by the Director
and the Land Commisgsioner, or

(b) it is reasonably determined prior to the expiration of
the fixed term or any extension thereof that the unitized land is
incapable of production of unitized substances in paying quantities
in the formations tested hereunder and after notice of intention to
terminate the agreement on such ground is given by the Unit Operator
to all parties in interest at their last known addresses;'the agree-

ment is terminated with the approval of the Supervisor and the Land

Commissioner, or
(c) a valuable discovery of unitized substances has been

made oxr accepted on unitized land during said initial term ox any
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extension thereof, in which cvent the agrecemen* shall remain in
cffect {foxr such term and o long as unitized substances can be pro-
duced in quantitics sufficient to pay for the cost of producing

same from walls on unitized land within any participating arca es-
tablished hercundexr and, should production cease, so long thereafter
as diligent operations are in progress for the restoration of pro-
duction or discovery of new production and so long thereafter as
unitiéed substances so discovered can bhe produced as aforesaid, or

(d) it is terminated as heretofore provided in this agree-
ment. This agreement may be terminated at any time by not less than
75 per centum, on an acrecage basis, of the working interest owners
signatory hereto, with the approval of the Supervisor and the Land
Commissionef; notice of any such approval to be given by the Unit
Operator to all parties hereto.

21. RATE OF PROSPLECTING, DEVELOPMENT, AND PRODUCTION. The
Directox is hereby vested with authority to alter or modify from
time to time in his discretion the quantity and rate of production
under this agreement when such quantity and rate is not fixed pur-
suant to Federal or State law or does not conform to any state-wide
voluntary conservation or allocation program, which is established,

recognized, and generally adhered to by the majority of operators

“in such State, such authority being hereby limited to alteration or

modification in the public interest, the purpose thereof and the
public interest to be served thereby to be stated in the oraer of
alteration or modification. Without regard to the foregoing, the
Director and the Commissioner are also hereby vested with authority
to alter or modify from time to time in his discretion the rate of
prospecting and development and the quantity and rate of production
under this agreement when such alteration or modification is in the

interest of attaining the conservation objectives stated in this

agreciment and 1s not in violation of any applicable Federal or State
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1 Powers in this scction vested in the Director and the Com- 1

2 missioner shall only be exerxcised after notice to Unit Operator aid 2

3 opportunity for hearing to be held not less than 15 days frow noticel] 3

4 T 22, PPEARANCES. Unit Opceratox shall, after notice to othex| 4

{ S parties affected, have the right to appcarxr for and on benalf of any 5

. ;x G_ and all interests affceccted hereby before the Department of the 6

? 7 Intexior aﬁd the Commissionerx of Public Lands and to appcal from 7

8 orders issued under the regulations of said Department or Land 8
9 Commissioner or to apply for relief from any of said regulations or 97

10 in any proceedings relative to operations before the Department of 10

11 | the Interior or the Land Commissioner or any other legally consti- 11

12 éuted authority; provided, however, that any other interested party 12

13 shall also Have the right at his own expense to be heaxd in any such | 13

3 14 + proceeding. 14

| 15 23, NOTICES. All notices, demands or statements required 15

o : 16 hereunder to be given or rendered to the parties hereﬁo shall be 16
i "A ; 17 deemed fully given if given in writing and personally delivered to |17

18 the party or sent by postpaid registered or certified mail, addressed| 18

% 19 to such party or parties at their respective addresses set forth in 19
i :

' 20 connection with the signatures hereto or to the ratification or con- | 20

21 sent hcer2of or to such othexr addxess as any such party may nave fur~ | 21

L 22 nishied in writing to party sending the notice, demand or statement. 22

)

23 24, NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. Nothing in this agreement |23

24  contained shall be construed as a walver Py any party hereto of the | 24

25 right to asscxrt any legal ox constitutional right or defensc as to 25

; 25 the validity or invalidity ofiany law of the State wherein said uni- | 26

27

5’ 27 tized lands axe located, or of the Unilted States, or regulations

nder in any way aifecting such party, or as a waiver by |28

28 issucd thereun

29 | any such paxty oi any wight beyond his or its authority tvo walve. 29

20 % 5. NAVOIDABLE DELAY. ALl obligations under chis agiree- 30
' 31 gmcnt ceguiring the Unit Operator Lo comience ox continue drilliing or 131
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to operate on or produce unitized substances from any of the lands
covered by this agreement shall be suspended while the Unit Operator
despite the exercise of due care and diligence, is prevented from
complying with such obligations, in whole or in part, by strikes,
acts of God, Federal, State, or municipal law of agencies, unavoid-
able accidents, uncontrollable delays in transportation, inability
to obtain necessary materials in open market, or other matters be-~
yond the reasonable control of the Unit Operator whether similar to
matters herein enumerated or not. No unit obligation which is sus-
pended under this section shall become due less than thirty (30)
days after it has been determined that the suspension is no longer ‘
applicable. Determination of creditable "Unavoidable Delay" time
shall be made by the unit operator subject to approval of the Super=-
visor and the Land Commissioner. '

26. NONDISCRIMINATION. In connection with the performance
of work under this agreement, the operator agrees tolcomply with
all the provisions of section 202 (1) to (7) inclusive of Executive
Order 11246 (30 F.R. 12319), which are hereby incorporated by refex-
ence in this agreement,

27. LOSS OF TITLE. In the event title to any tract of
unitized land shall fail and the true owner cannot be induced to
join in this unit agreement, such tract shall be automatically re-~
garded és not committed hereto and thexre shall be such readjustment
of future costs and benefits as may be required on account of the
loss of such title. In the event of a dispute as to title as to any
royalty, working interest, or other interests subject thereto, pay-
ment or delivery on account thereof may be withheld without liabilid
for interest until the dispute is finally settled; provided, that,
as to Federal and State land or leases, no payments of funds due
the United States or the State of New Mexico should be withheld, but

such funds shall be deposited as directed by the Supervisor and such

-26-
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funds of the State of New Mexico shall be deposited as dirccted by
the Land Commissioner, to be held as unearned money pending final
settlement of the title dispute, and then applied as earned or re-
turned in accordance with such final settlement.

Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsibility
for any defect or failure of any title herxeunder.

28. NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER. If the owner of

any substantial interest in a tract within the unit area fails or

-refuses to subscribe or consent to this agreement, the ovner of the

working interest in that tract may withdraw said tract from this
agreement by written notice delivered to the Supervisor and the

Land Commissioner and the Unit Operator prior to the approval of
this agreement by the Supervisor. Any oil or gas interests in lands
within the unit area not committed hereto prior to submission of
this agreement for final approval may thereafter be committed hereto
by the-owner or owners thereof subscribing or consenting to this
agrecment, and, if the interest is a working interest, by the owner
of such interest also subscribing to the unit operating agreement,
After operations are commenced hereunder, the right of subsequent
joinder, as provided in this section, by a working interest owner

is subject to such requirements or approvals, if any, pertaining to
such joinder, as may be provided for in the unit operating agree-
ment. After final approval hereof, joinder by a non-working inter-
est owner must be consented to in writing by the working interest
owner committed hereto and responsible for the payment of any bene-
fits that may accrue hereunder in behalf of such non-working inter-
est. A non-working interest may not be committed to this unit
unless the corresponding working interest is committed hereto.
Joinder to the unit agreement by a working-interest owner, at any
time, must be accompanied by appropriate joinder to the unit opera-

ting agreement, if more than one committed working-interest owner
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is ihvolvod, in order for the intcrest to be r:garded as comnitted
to this unit agrecment. [Except as may otherwise herein be provided,
subsequent joinders to this agrcement shall be effective as of the
first day of the month following the filing with the Supervisor and
the Land Commissioner of duly executed counterpatts of all or any
papers necessary to establish effective commitment of any tract to
this agreement unless objection to such joinder is duly made within
60 days by the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner.

29. COUNTERPARTS. This agreement may be executed in any
number of counterparts no one of which needs to bhe executed by all
parties or may be ratified or consented to by separate instrument in
writing specifically referring hereto and shall be binding upon all
those parties who have executed such a counterpart, ratification,
or consent hereto with the same force and effect as if all such
parties had signed the same document and regardless of whether or
not it is executed by all other parties owning or claiming an inter-
est in the lands within the above-described unit ared.

30. SURRENDER. Nothing in this agreement shall prohibit
the exercise by any working interest owner of the right to surrender
vested in such party by any lease, sublease, or operating agreement
as to all or any part of the lands covered tliereby, provided that
each party who will or might acquire such woxking interest by such

surrender or by forfeiture as hereafter set forth, is bound by the

terms of this agreement.

If as a result of any such surrender the working interest
rights as to such lands become vested in any party othexr than the
fee owner of the unitized substances, said party may forfeit such
rights and further benefits from operation hereunder as to said
land to the party next in the chain of title who shall be and become

the owner of such working interest.

If as the result of any such surrender or forfeiture working
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interest rights become vested in the feec owner of the unitized sub-
stances, such owner iay:

(1) Accept those working interest rights subject to this
agreement and the unit operating agreement; or

(2) Lease the portion of such land as’is included in a
participating area established hereunder subject to this agrecment
and ﬁhe unit operating agreement.

(3) Provide for the independent operation of any part of
such land that are not then included within a participating area
established hereunder,

If the fee owner of the unitized substances does not aczept
the working interest rights subject to this agreement and the unit
operating agreement or lease such lands as above provided within
six (6) months after the surrendered or forfeited working interest
rights become vested in the fee owner, the benefits and obligations
of operations accruing to such lands under this agreement and the
unit operating agreement shall be shared by the remaining owners. of
unitized working interests in accordance with their respective
working interest ownerships, and such owners of working interests
snall compensate the fee owner of unitized substances in such lands
by paying sums equal to the rentals, minimum royalties, and royal-
ties applicable to such lands under the lease in effect when the
lands were unitized.

An appropriate accounting and settlement shall be made, for
all benefits aécruing to or payments and expenditures made or in-
curred on behalf of such surrendered or forfeited working interest
subsequent to the date of surrender or forfeiture, and payment of
any moneys found to be owing by such an accounting shall be made as
between the parties within thirty (30} days. In the event no unit
operating agreement is in existence and a mutually acceptable agreef

ment between the proper parties thereto cannot be conswmnated, the
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Supervisor may prescribe such reasonable and ejuitable agreement as
he deems warranted under the circumstances.

The exercise of any right vested in a working interest owner
to reassign such working interest to the party from whomn obtained
shall be subject to the same conditions as set forth in this section
in regard to the exercise of a right to surrenger.

31. TAXES. The working interest owners shall render and
pay for their account and the account of the royalty owners all
valid taxes on or measured by the unitized substances in and under
or that may be produced, gathered and sold from the land subject to
this contract after the effective date of this agreement, or upon
the proceeds derived therefrom. The working interest owners on each
tract shall and may charge the proper proportion of said taxes to
the royalty owners having interests in said tract, and may currently
retain and deduct sufficient of the unitized substances or deriva-
tive products, or net proceeds thereof from the allocuted share of
each royalty owner to secure reimbursement for the taxes so paid.

No such taxes shall be charged to the United States or the State of
New Mexico or to any lessor who has a contract with his lessee which
requires the lessee to pay such taxes.

32. NO PARTNERSHIP. It is expressly agreed that the re-
lation of the parties hereto is that of independent contractors and
nothing in this agreement contained, expressed or implied, nor any
operations conducted hereunder, shall create or be deemed to have
created a partnership or association between the parties hereto or
any of them.

33, CONFLICT OF SUPERVISION. Neither the Unit Operator
nor the working interest owners, nor any of them, shall be subject
to any fcrfeiture, termination or expiration of any right hereunder
or under any leases or contracts subject hereto, or to any penalty

or liability on account of delay or failure in whole or in part to
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comply with any applicabie provisions thereof to the extent that
the said Unit Operator or the working interest owners, or any of
them, are hindered, delayed or prevented from complying therewith
by reason of failure of the Unit Operator to obtain, in the exercise
of due diligence, the concurrence of proper representatives of the
United States and proper represengatives of the State of New Mexico
in and about any matters or things conﬁerning which it is required
herein that such concurrence be obtained. The parties’hereto, in-
cluding the State Commission, agree that all powers and authority
vested in the State Commission in and by any provisions of this
agreement are vested in the State Commission and shall be exercised
by it pursuant to the provisions of the laws of the State of New
Mexico and subject in any case to asppeal or judicial review as may
now or hereafter be provided by the laws of the State of New Mexico.
SURFACE MANAGEMENT STIPULATION. ©Nothing in this agreement shall modify

or change the special Federal Lease Stipulations relating to surface management
attached to, and made a part of, 0il and Gas Leases covering lands within the
Unit Area.

- IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this agreement to be

executed and have set opposite their respective names the date of execution.

ATTEST:

By K’Y@@ LT e Sl

d88to Secretary Robert Ihrie Vice- President

Address: P. 0. Drawer 992

. Midland, Texas 79701

UNIT OPERATOR

10%
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12
13
14
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CONSENT AND RATIFTCATION
'ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT |

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO |
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreenent for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situvated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar wita the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit '"B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
land provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHERECF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

AMOC /onucn?m COMPANY [
}\/}\/\,1/ -) ‘%‘ y

st d

K
Its Attorney-In-ract( / o
INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF TEXAS 1}
i
COUNTY OF HARRIS 4
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged\before nme this ¢ v day of
T ——
June s 1972, by C y} )/VLZ/J'(»/}LMy as
- ‘Attorney-In-Fact for Amoco Production Company.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: 0{2\4 ot MLM,(V,/
Notary Public in and for Harris County,
Q"‘/"\b /97> Texas
' h e HALDAS
Medney Pablic in and for B taris County, Texas
CORPORATE
STATE OF §
¥
COUNTY OF }
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of
, 1972, by B who is
of a Corporation, for

. and on behalf of said corporation.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:
' Notary Public
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_CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

T e ||ﬂ-n.r'ro

LU bUUHLl’ Now MEXIC

The undersigned, (whether one or more) nereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the

Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the

owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals en-

braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
?2}‘ i ment as Exhibit '"B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round °
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify &ll of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a ccunterpart thereof.

/ IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgmeunts.

_UNIQN OT\ COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA |
T =
. Attorney-in-Fact —

1 INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF ¥
¥
COUNTY OF §

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

y 1972, by
and , his wife.
; MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:
Notary Public
CORPORATE

STATE OF JEXAS
COUNTY OF MIDLAND
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 4222 day of

P : Jurs , 1972, by JOHN HANSEN who is_Attormey-in-Fact

Corporation, for

}
§
§

T

of_umm,mmnamm_caummm___a

4

o *“ <
and,on’bﬁhalﬂ 6£L8a1d corporation.
B BIMA 1T,
My,comxssmn gmdmmss o/ u/% 7/ Sros

« Notary Public
1.‘!,.L4

\
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION

A3 NUTVA TAE ITMBwrm s T LALTANTY
BOYND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

sigzaed, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the

r
[}

&
&
e}
]
2]

sgreesent for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area

f cooracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, waich said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thercof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leaschold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em~
braced in said Unit Arca, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
@eat as Exhidbit "B, do hercby commit all of their said interests to the Round ™
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the

! original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHZREOF, this instrument is executed by tpe undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

MARATHON QIL COMPANY

By &fz7i;7iéal¢auuu4i4£;:

= D. W. FRANKLIN
DIVISION EXPLORATION MANAGER

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF ¥
¥ .
COUNTY OF § .

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

| , 1572, by ;
| and ’ his wife, E
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: . . .
Notary Pudblic
CORPOPATE
STATE CF  TRAAS § ‘
COUNTY Or HARRIS g

Tae foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this /7/" day of

Ity

Julyv , 1972, by R, W. FRANKLIN who is_ DIVISION EXPLORATION MANAGER

N SV

of “meathsn 0311 Company an Ohin corporation Corporation, for

~

i and on behaif of said corporation.
. 0 .
XYOCOMMIGLION ZXPIRES: i .
LUTHER L: HINTON Notary Public
ary Public (o and for Hatrls Count¥, Texas . ) .

Not
My Cemmission Expires June 1,1973




CONSENT AND RATIFICATICN
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area

N embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated

the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are

familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the

owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals enm-

~ } braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
v ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersixned as of the dzte

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

T—

DAVID FASKEN & WIFE,
BARBARA FASKEN

%—M‘d&—-
ichard S. Brooks, Attorney-in-Fact

1

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF TEXAS §
g
COUNTY oF MIDLAND 3

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ij’:_,g day of

Do , 1972, by Richard S. Brooks, Attorney-in-Fact for |
=4 :
] ’ ok David Fasken and Barbara Fasken s his wife, as the act of David Fasken
b and wife, Barbara Fasken. i
1 MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: SNt HZ Y G, MARTHA D. z0RN 1
¢ : Notary Public, Midland County, Texas

June 1, 1973 ;

CORPORATE i

STATE OF

}
)
COUNTY OF ;

P The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

» 1972, by who is

£ v . : of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




State of New Mexico )
)} Know all men by these presents that:

County of Eddy )

We, David Fasken and wife, Barbara Fasken, of Marin County, California,
have made, constituted, and appointed, and by these presents do make, consti-
tute, and appoint Richard S. Brooks of Midland County, Texas, our true and
lawful attorney in fact for us and in our name place and stead to do and perform
all things reasonably necessary and convenient in organizing and securing
Federal and State approval of a unit plan for exploration, development, and
operation for oil and gas production called Round Mountain Unit Area affecting
the following described land in Eddy County, New Mexico:

T-21S, R-25E, NMPM, Secs. 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, and 33,

; Our said attorney in fact is hereby authorized, without limititing the gener-
5 ality of the foregoing, to execute on our behalf the Unit Agreement and Unit
Operating Agreement for such proposed unitand any and all Aceage Contribution
Agreements, assignments of oil and gas leases, assignments of operating
rights, requests for approval of assignments, and generally all documents,
agreements, conveyances, and instuments of every kind reasonably incident to
the formation, organization, approval, and operationd such proposed unit,

Our said attorney in fact is further authorized to represent us before the De-
partment of the Interior, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, the
Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico in all matters incident
to such proposed unit, as well as before any other Federal and State agencies hav-

ing jurisdiction in the premises,

Winess our hands this19th day of June, 1972,

Barbara Fasken

State of California
City and County of San Francisco

o at’
¢ . The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this é( day of
’ June, 1972, by David Fasken and Barbara Fasken, wife of David Fasken.

gfﬁw% ,CZ ()//yr\.ﬁ/x/?\
Notary Public, City and County of
My commaission expires San Francisco, California,

‘."1;

2-27-20

e e e S T oy o = D

. EDNA E. CAMERON i\
t{ NOTARY PUEGLIC-CALIFCRNIA §

CITY AND COUNTY OF
SAN FRANCISCO \
| My Commussnon Expues Feb. 27, 1976 \:

' O Tttt i, e it i a2t
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby ackuowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lande situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 19?2,>und acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round '~
M;untain Unit Agreement ahd do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in- their respective acknowledgments.

ATTEST: PENNZOIL COMPANY

Assistant Secretary { §iﬁﬁ§i”i§ Vice President

s

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF j
i
COUNTY OF §

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

s 1972, by
and ’ his wife.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: .
Notary Public
CORPORATE

STATE OF TEXAS

J
J
COUNTY OF MIDLAND: i

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 18th day of

July v 1972, by__F. Clinton Edwards who is Vice-President

of Pennzoil Company a Delaware Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: = Teo i ( ,Z«%MJ”,E“ o CHAEEIN
Notary Public

June 1, 1973




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the came and are
famjiliar with the terms and conditions thereof., The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

ATTEST: FRANKLIN, ASTON & FAIR, INC.

By: 43%ZZJZZL/ézz;é@t/Aéﬁ%L4&¢¢¢A;42¢4/ By: Cgi:)

Vice~President

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: %gi i.':n a MV‘/
. Notary Public

Secretarf
INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF ]
¥
COUNTY OF ¥

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

s 1972, by
and , his wife.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:
Notary Public
CORPORATE
STATE OF _NEW MEXICO §
COUNTY OF CHAVES 3

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this lu4th day of

June « 1972, by  Tom P. Stephens who is Vice-President

of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc, a New Mexico Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

Apr. 3, 13976




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. “The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree~
ment as Exhibit '"B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round

Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms

and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is execvted by the undersigned as of the date

se¢t forth in their respective ackﬂéwledgments. .
; HARAGAN & HANAGAN, a Partrershin

composed of Robert G. Hanagan and

{ : Hugnh €, H
¥m u%224é¢25i2?%€/ \\fh\f

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
‘ §s.
COUNTY OF CHAVES ,;

The Foregoing instrument was acknowled ed b is 10th
Robert G. Hgnagagfggg me this 1J0TH

day of July , 19.72 by  Hugh E. Hanagan » , Partners

on behal7 of Hanagan & Hanaéan. a Partnership.
R
Notary Public

My Commission Expires:
July 3, 1973

A e S .

e

e 1UIeRgUALY LUSLIREENT WaB acCKnowieagea ovevivlre we vuio uay vi

y 1972, by who is

of a Corporation; for

and on behalf of said corporation.

¥Y COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW HEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
Sraced'in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "BY%, do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart therecf.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

(Spouse)

DIVIDUAL
STATE OF  '&W MEXICO 3
§
COUNTY OF  DAVES ;

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 20th day of
July , 1972, bytobert N. infield and Kons 5, Enfield

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:
S - F- TR

CORPORATE

STATE OF

¥
¥
COUNTY OF §

The foregoing insirument was acknowledged before me ihis day of

v 1972, by who is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County. New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the landec or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit 'B', do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date
set forth in their respective acknowledgments.
ATTEST \> PRUDIITIAL FUNDS, 1uC.

;“- \\ _/f':s‘ o "
By .‘/21 L 72& ‘ Aﬂ- Lot 27 ') .
e

Assft sacratary Ass't Vica Preaidant

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF ¥
3
COUNTY OF b

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

s 1972, by
and s nis wife.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:
Notary Public
CORPORATE
STATE OF Lo*as §
CouNTY oF RYTiS g

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this CQ/Z(Z; day of
July Jogeph k. iarris _ Ass't Vice President
y 1972, by who is

r ntisl Funds, Inc, Jelaware )
of rudentliu ! N a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation. )

MY COMMIASION EXPIRES:

B MESSERSMITH
Notary Public, in and for Harris County., Texag




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUKD MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and ara
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
cwners of the leagehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals en-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree=-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round -
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHERECF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

(/ﬂ»/%f%///
\\)2@ PN é {2 :' 22 !;&ﬂ

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF __ NEW MEXICO ¥

¥
COUNTY OF CHAVES B

: ~
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this = day of

JUNE » 1972, by D. L. HANNIFIN

and BARBARA E. HANNIFIN s his wife.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: g Zéﬁ é’ﬁ 4Z ;2 ZZZQ CZ:!s l.{
Notary Public

S6-75

1RDIVIDUAL

STATE OF KB4 MEXICO ¥

¥

COUNTY OF  (HMAVES ¥
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 7t day of

July , 1972, by Rendolph He Richardson and JMoxxx Patricis B

4§ Uichardmon, his wife IR gmxmxmxm

v P - " -4 . <P "- . By ‘ | // \ | |
XY COMMISSION EXPIRES: (//zy,mrz& / ) e ),{u S

August 16, 1975 Notary Fublic
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether ome or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiaf with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree=-
ment as Exhibit ‘BY, do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round ~
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF  NEW MEXICO }
}
COUNTY OF CHAVES 1

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this =3 day of

JUNE , 1972, by _JOE DON COOK, A SINGLE MAN
.22 M
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: Chgsins= (.. Die
R Notary Public
cf{fj{ggf— 7S
CORPORATE
STATE OF ¥
¥
COUNTY OF §

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

v 1972, by who 1is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Publie
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round ~
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms

and provisions thereof, exactly ihc same as if the undersigned had executed the

original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

et fbrt§ in their respective acknowledgments,

ITVIDUAL
STATE OF__2pue TPuddoiy i
§
countY oF  (hanie/ :

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this £3ﬂ27*{ day of

+ 1972, by )%7,2/ &A‘/

/ .
and 4 D padbe. £ Civeo/ » his wife,
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: (hnglely: Q )720/}&/&//«/
v

A?i/Q{, QZK/%’# Notary Public v

CORPORATE

STATE OF

]
]
COUNTY OF ¥

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

s 1972, by who is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notarfziublic
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round ™
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

@ R

j; ?)f 7’7Z /71{4}/ 6):‘_/{/ y7’ ﬂﬂf/

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF L/(1:l[1 ]
comrr or_Ga It Labe ;

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this )ll !) day of

1Mi\/ s 1972, by Te@ne 3 /\—\uma\MJ

"4
and Dore T}\ Jv K g'ummfp s his wife.

\ L]

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary ffublic
9‘//7/2.)"
CORPORATE
STATE OF I
b
COUNTY OF §

The foregoing instrument waa acknowledged before me this day of

v 1972, by who is
of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreemcnt for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms snd conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "BY, do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executea the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thercof.
IN WITNESS WREREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

okl 2 S

(Spouse)

state or New Mexico

]
I
county or Santa Fe 3

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 19th day of

NLY , 1972, by G. R, Qummm. a ‘!ﬂgle man

and s hjs wife,

—

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

6-13-76
CORPORATE
STATE OF 1
}
COUNTY OF [}

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

y 1972, by, who is

Corporation, for

+e,
2ol

0

and on behalf of said corporation.

MY COMEISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




AR Rl b s

CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges recoipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situsted ir Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read ‘he same and are
fapiliar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, élso being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round ™
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executsd by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

L s A ;}"}4%
‘L. Landua

\A—)E\}Dma/ Ldad /[/

/y{;\es L. Morris
Charles L, Morgan. j V. H, Van Horn, Jr. U

A majority of the duly appointed, qualified and acting
Independent Executors of the Estate of Ralph Lowe, Deceased

%: (S (chQ

Erma Lowe, Individually and as
Independent Executrix of the
Estate of Ralph Lowe, Deceased

THE STATE OF TEXAS |
I
COUNTY OF MIDLAND |

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this /A day of

oy , 19 72 » by H. L. Landua, Charles L. Morgan, Jr.,
Jamef& L., ‘\/Iﬁ'ns, and V. H, Van Horn, Jr., a majority of the duly appointed,
qualified and acting Independent Executors of the Estate of Ralph Lowe, Deceased,
and Errna Lowe, Individually and as Independent Executrix of the Estate of Ralph
Lowe, Deceased.

My commission expires: W/Q\ @ﬂ/‘ﬂ%

Q/ L Notary Public izf and for
il [/ it Midland County, Texas
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Tae undersisned, {whether cac or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the

Unit Agreeciiont for the Developzent and Cperation of the Round Fountain Unit Area

embracing landc situated in LBddy County, New rFexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of Ma 1972, and acknowledze that they have read the same and are
Y ’ 0 8

familiar with the terms and conditions thereor. The undersigned, also being the

owvners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-

braced in said Unii Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-

ment as Exhibit “BY, do hereby commit all of their said interests tc the Round

k2 i fountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms

and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
- : original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WEEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.
sffactive for euch overriding royalty fnterxat se eaignar owns,

——

/M:;T ,/

3 f INDIVIDUAL
f |  COLOKAMO ‘
L k STATE OF ;
DOUCLAS 3
. COUNTY OF :

1M
Tae: foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of
JoNE CLORGK E. CORLYLY

— LYY ANN COWETY —

3 ' and , his wife.
o MY COMMTSSION EXPIRES: L /422;4?/2?€ /;%?23¢/2:i;_,

Notaty Public N i

;1 | &;:i:;L_\H Eféj [f7'77>é ' j

S

, 1972, by _

CO?X’OQ AL o

E S STATE OF § ;
+ 1
; | 2 |
COUNTY OF g ;
§
The foregoing instrument was acknowledzed belore me this day of <
- . y 1972, By vho is
of a Coruoration, for
! and on behalf ¢l suid corporation.
MY COMMIS3ION #X{PIRES:
; wonLly Sunliic
1
i
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COURTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-~
ment as Exhibit “B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round ™
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the dste

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

Tract No. 5

INDIVIDUAL

STATE OF Utah

COUNTY OF Salt Lake

The foregoing instrument was acknowlcdged before me this 21st gay of

June . 1972, by Paul T, WHalton

and Helen £. Walton, his wife , bhis wife.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: V&%.UKK @_‘

Notary gublic T
Residing at Salt Lake City, Utah

April 17, 1975

CORPORATE

STATE OF

§
§
COUNTY OF ¥

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

» 1972, by who is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW HEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
{ . Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
fapiliar with the terms and conditions thereof, The undsrsigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royaslty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-~
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.
{Tract Xo. 5) KALKFR BANK & YRUST COMEANY, Executoyr uader

the Will of Thosas I. Kearns, deceased

By f/ e
. obeft ¥, Nelason
m Vicc Fresideat-Iruat Officer

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF Ctah }
§
COUNTY OF _ Sslt Lake §

The foregoing iustrument was acknowledged defore me this ¢7¢ /4 day of

June , 1972, by Kobert M, Nelson
-
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: ( Z A4/< // / Al
/j oot 17,0970 R P‘fﬁ ism Lake City, Utah
CORPORATE
STATE OF ¥
COUNTY OF g
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of
v 1972, by, who is
of a Corporation, for

| : - and on behalf of said corporation.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, “hich said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, alsc being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ﬁent as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said‘interasta to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

Lol A A
/" Hugh” Kirkpafrick )

Y] /

}

Irene Kirkpatrick

~ INDIVIDUAL

STATE OF TEXAS

|
i
COUNTY OF HIDALGO i

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged befors me this 20th day of

June . 1972, by HUGH KIRKPATRICK

<3

and IRENE KIRKPATRICK , his W
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: b P e L Sy Lo

June 1, 1973 Notary Public»

CORPORATE

STATE OF

i
§
COUNTY OF i

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

s 1972, by vho is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which sajid Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
F i; braced in said Unit Area, aas indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exmctly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

THOAMAS ALLEN AN ALLEN, I vilfe

INDIVIDUAL

STATE OF Mew Alexizn

2
COUNTY OF Chaves }

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this vt day of

Jone . 1972, by | THOMAAC ALLEH

and JERUNE ALLEN , his wife.

} MY COMMISSION EXPTRES: - a}f C 4
April 4, 1974 |
CORPORATE
STATE OF |
COUNTY OF g
? ' The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

« 1972, by who is

of n Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public
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CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MrXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Developnient and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
enbracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all ¢f their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHERECF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

N RN s

M.l.. Robinson Trustee for

Members Robinson Royalty Club

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF New Mexico ]
1
COUNTY OF Chaves ¥

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 22nd day of

June . 1972, by M.L. Robinson, Trustee for Members

mix_ Robinson Royalty Club wa!x

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public
May 18, 1974

CORPORATE

STATE OF

§
}
COUNTY OF i

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this __ day of

s 1972, by who is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

XY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreemeat for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lauds situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit '"BY, do hereby commit 2ll of their said interests to the Round =
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

b

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF Mewe Mexico i
1
COUNTY OF __Cheves i

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this zou‘day of

dune » 1972, by __ Vom L. Ingras

and Josn L. Ingram » his wif

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

Notary Pub/
3/4/73

CORPORATE

STATE OF

)
}
COUNTY OF [}

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

y 1972, by who is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

MY COMMISSION G©XPIRES:

Notary Public

|
|
v




CONSENT AND RATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area
embracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thercof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-
braced in said Uuit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit *BY, do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round ~
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms
and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the
original of said Unit Agreemeni or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

N

B. Vreeland

INDIVIDUAL

f STATE OF TEXAS §
¥
COUNTY OF NUECES 3

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 6th day of

July + 1972, by  John B. Vreeland, a single man .

- K %Q/Q@%%xw /@i

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: &
Notary Public in .  ior Nuegbs Coyrty, Texas,

June 1, 1973 Ngrq}lie Gouger
CORPORATE
STATE OF i
§
COUNTY OF i

The foregoing instrument was acknowledgaed before me this day of

s 1972, by who is

| of a Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.

| MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: —
: Notary Publiec
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CONSLNT AND RATINIC AN
ROUND MOUNVALN UNIT AGRLHENT

EDDY COUNTY, Nik MIXICO
The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the
Unit Agrecement for the Devclopment and Opceration of the Round Mountain Unit Area
emdbracing lands situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated
the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are
familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. The undersigned, also being the
owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals en-
braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-
ment as Exhibit "B", do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms

and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the

~original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknowledgments.

INDIVIDUAL
STATE OF NEW MEXICO g
COUNTY OF CHAVES §

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this._g8th day of

June s 1972, by T, T. Sanders, Jr.

and JTdamaye Sanders , his wife,

MY CCMMISSION EXPIRES: Pt 2 /AQZfi¢;2:25

Notary Public :

9-10-73
STATE OF b
)
COUNTY OF §

The forecgoing instrument was acknowledzed Lefore me this day of

v 1972, by who is

of a Corporation, for

and on behalf ¢f said corporation.

KY COMNUISSION WkDIRES:

AT RN v
e R e sblic
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CONSENT AND KATIFICATION
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

The undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledges receipt of a copy of the

Unit Agreement for the Development and Operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area

embracing lands situasted in Eddy County, New Mexico, which said Agreement is dated

the 15th day of May, 1972, and acknowledge that they have read the same and are

familiar with the terms and conditions thereof.

The undersigned, also being the

owners of the leasehold, royalty, or other interests in the lands or minerals em-

braced in said Unit Area, as indicated on the schedule attached to said Unit Agree-«

ment as Exhibit "B, do hereby commit all of their said interests to the Round

Mountain Unit Agrecment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms

and provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the

original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, thia instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the date

set forth in their respective acknovledgments.

R

¢

, /
/4%§;¢1<4ﬁ/¢ J/fi C;XCZMZ&>¢>/

Ay

STATE OF New Mexico

COUNTY OF _Eddy

INDIVIDUAL

§
¥
§

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this Zlgth day of

June s 1972, by

and Nada S, Gates

Robert B, Gates

, his wvife,

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:
Q.5 95

STATE OF

COUNTY OF

CORPORATE

¥
¥
b

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this

+ 1972, by

who is

| km%g n CAs, 5§an
Notary Publi i

day of

of

Corporation, for

and on behalf of said corporation.
MY COMM1SSION EXPIRES:

Notary Public
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! O TRACT NUMBER

FEDERAL LANDS 4,758.72 ACRES
82.66 % OF UNIT AREA

| STATEZ OF NEW MEXICO LANDS, 84000 ACRES
14.59 % OF UNIT AREA

§ E PATENTED (FEE) LANDS, 158,63 ACRES
j 2.75 % OF UNIT AREA

TOTAL 5,757.25 Acres

EXalsIT “A"
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AREA

Eddy Counly, Ncw Mexico




XHIBIT “B"
SCHEDULE OF LANDS AND LEASES
ROTID FOUNTAIR UNIT AREA
LEDDY COUNTY, 'mYW MEXICO

io 21 South. Banee 25 East, NMPM

Lease Basic :-- ST T |
moHHwH No. Royalty Overriding Royalty Ve . : A
Toack Number  Expiration and Ouner and ] Eas
R Zearrintion of acres Date Percent Leszee of Record Interest Percarntiage e N . k
1,250.00 15-0112134 U. S. A. Amoco Production Co. Al George E. Conlnuy 2.2CC0000  hrono Segdusiisn Dol L |
2/31/72 12.5 G. R. Quintana 1.00%200 |
Hanagan & Hazrogan L 2608625 |
D. L. Hannirin 277504
Joe Don Cook S277 54
Randolph M. Richardson .5541687
moonoo IF-0112134-B U. S. A. Union 0il Co. of Calif. All Zgtate of Ralwvh Lowe 5.000CC0  Union 0il Co. of Calif, . -

7/31/72 12.5

Sne. 21: SWSWA L0 .00 1=-0112134-D U. S, A. Robert N. Enfield All Estate of Ralvh Lowe 5.0C0CCO Rorert 1. %
7/31/72 12.5
S22, 73: SE/STU 40,00 [B4-0112134-E U. S. A. American Trading and 50.00 George E. Conley 2.500000 imericon Tend
7/31/72 12.5 . Production Corporation* G. R. Quintana 1.000C00 Production *
Hznagan & Hznagan . 550625
David Fasken*#* 50.00 D. L. Hannifin 2773hL Davyid Fasken #*
Joe Don Cook 277344
Randolph M. Richerdson .554687
Zze. 13 Lots 7, 10 82.29 111-0196359 U. S. A. Amoco Production Co. A1l Paul T. Yalton 2.25CO00 Amoco Prod

6/20/7% 12.5 Bst. of Thomas F.

{earns 2.252000
Jerome B. Guinand . 520000

*Assignment from Hoover Vright to fmerican trading and Produchion Uorgoration
approval with B. L, M. on June 21, 1972.

**Aszignment from American Trading and Production Corporation of 503 intorest

filed for approval with B. L. M. on July 18, 1972.




. Sec. 29: A1l
See. 31: Lots 1,2,
JAN, T4
3 b » S,

=% (A1)

8,2.11,12,
SENWA,

Lots 5,6, 1,000.75

1,275.68 \M-0350578

1/31/73

NK-8937
2/28/79

SYSEA
Tots u‘r.m.m.

7 .m [ mU\mmfub..

B2 (A11)

aNa

i-14997-A
2/1/82

180.00

U. S. A.

12.5

J. S, A.
12.5

oy . ~ “t alsred
<. S2c. 203 Sz, SN2
i,y
-l
~ o ~ —fave
F. Sne. 22 N,\.\L\N.
RIS
L RYFL P By to
yrales
[P r/»]
v /e
N
~ ~ vevre v
e . Awn ._(\.THL\o

Dol 201 N2

4,733.72 acres, Federal Lands

220.00 K-6459

10/18,/76

2C0.00

State

12.5

L-h26-2 State
11/21/77

EXHIBIT "any,

Amoco Production Co.

All Hush Lirkpateick 5.00 Areen Prodiietiean Ia. Ll
Pennzoil Company All 1lern Connroil Comgany A1
z2. 0ut 0T 30000
Royalty Club
ac. out ol 1.0C000
ngram
.
ac. out of .C&25
3, Cress
as. out of .B8125
aréers, Jr.
2c. out of .1250
Arerican Trading and 50.0 John B. Vrealand .00 american Traling ond 3.030
Production Corp. * Preduction Corp, @
David Fasken *» 0.0 Pavid TFasken ** 20.¢1
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LANDS
Yarathon 0il Co. All None "

oy B Y 3 ~
aartntaon 011 Co.

N-I.H. H

Franklin, Aston, & A1l Robert B. Cates 5.00

Trankldn, Saton, % Fadw, Vel AL
Fair, Inc.
*Assignment from John E. Vreeland to American Trading and Mroduction Correvation filed *or

approval with the B. L. M. on June 5, 1972, .

**Assignment from American Trading and Production Corporation of SO%
Fasken filed for approval with B, L. ¥. on July 18, 1972

interest to David




. Ser. B2 INA, 320.00 L-5131 State Pernzoil Company All None
SENEA, , 2/1/81 12.5
ST OSEUSWA
3L0.00 acres, State of law Mexico lands
PATEITED (FRE) LANDS
T Foo. 19 nELA, 30.00 Pee Richard I. Floyd 1/2 None
AT 10/26/72 Virginia Shafer Nymeyer 1/6
Raymond A. Shafer, Jr. 1/6
Marjorie S. Tansey 1/6
.0 Zso, 180 Lots 1,2 78.53% Fee Pardue Farms, a p/s 18.062% None
of27/72 Dorothy Swigart Carlson  18.06%
10/17/72 Leona L. Stagner 9.03%
- Marilyn T. Joyce 2h.2%%
Merland, Inc. 7.20%
June Joyce Kugeler 7.20%
- Carmex, Inc. 7.20%
- Trustces of the E. C.
Phillips Trust 3.61%
* Trustee of the J. M.
Phillips Trust 1.81%
Melton Winfield 1.20%
James Melton Winfield 1.20%
Jerry Phillips Winfield 1.20%
. 152.52 acres, Patented (Tee) Lands

RECAPITULATION

,758.72 Acres Federal Lands, C2.844 of the Unit
840.00 Acres State Lands, 14,8975 of the Unit
158.5% Acres Fee Lands, 2.75% of the Unit

5,757.25 100.0055

Pan ol Compan
- Sl ~ . ~~ . e
Cilds Pobtroloum Somoany

Qlés Peirolevm Cornany

Bag IR2Z 508
’ B J

(]



BEFORE TIHE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF TliE STATE OF NEW MEXICO .

IN TEE MATTER OF TID UHBARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR .
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4729
Order No. R-4323

APPLICATION OF AMERICAN TRADING
AND PRODUCTION CORPORATION FOR
APPROVAL OF THE ROUND MOUNTAIN
UNIT AGREEMENT, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on June 7,
1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 15th day of June, 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being present, naving considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired
by law, the Commnission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, American Trading and Production
Corporation, seeks approval of the Round Mountain Unit Agreement
covering 5,757.25 acres, more or less, of State, Federal and
Fee lands described as follows:

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Sections 19 through 21: All
Sections 28 through 33: All

{3) That approval of the proposed unit agreement should
promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
rignts within the unit area.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERLD:

(1) That the Round Mountain Unit Agreement is hereby

(2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
cvelopment and operation of the unit area is hercby approved in
rinciple as a propcer conservation measure; provided, however,

hat notwitnstanding any of the provisions contained in said
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unit agreement, this approval shall not be considerecd as waiving
r relinguishing, in any manner, ahy right, duty, or obligation
wiiich is now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commission to
supervise and control operations for the exploration and develop-
ment of any lands committed to the unit and production of oil or

gas therefrom.

(3} Tnat the unit operator shall file with the Commission
an executed original or executed counterpart of the unit agree-
ment within 30 days after the effective date thereof; that in
the event of subsequent joinder by any party or expansion orxr
contraction of the unit area, the unit operator shall file with
the Conmission within 30 days thereafter counterparts of the
unit agreement reflecting the subscription of those interests

having joined or ratified.

(4) That this order shall become effective upon the
approval of sald unit agreement by the Commissioner of Public
Lands for the State of New Mexico and the Director of the United
States Geological Survey; that this oxder shall terminate ipso
facto upon the termination of said unit agreement; and that the
last unit operator shall notify the Commission immediately in

writing of such termination.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BRUCE KING, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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NEW MERKICO STATE LAND OFFICE

CERTIFICALE OF APPROVAL

COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC LANDS, STATE Or NEW MEXICO

.
.

T : REEE )

Trhere having becen presented to the undersigned Commissioner of Publie
Lands of the State of New Mexico for exuuaination, the attached Agreement
for the development and operation of acrcage wnlch is described within
the attached Agreement, dated : , which said
Agreement has becen executed by parties owming and holding oil and gas
leases and royalty interests in and under tihe property described, and up-
on examination of said Agreement, the Commissioner finds:

(a) That such agreement will tend to promote the conservation
of 0il and gas and the better utilization of reservoir

energy in said area.

(b) That under the proposed agreement, the State of New Mexico
will receive its fair share of the recoverable oil or gas
in place under its lands in the area.

(¢) That each beneficiary Institution of the State of New
Mexico will receive its fair and equitable share of the
recoverable o0il and gas under its lands within the area.

(d) That such agreement is in other respects for the best
interests of the state, with respect to state lands.

NOW, THEREFORE, by virtue of the authority conferred upon me under
Sections 7-11-39, 7-11-40, 7-11-41, 7-11-47, and 7-11-48, New Mexico
Statutes Annotated, 1953 Compilation, I, the. undersigned Commissioner
of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico, do hereby consent to and
approve the said Agreement, however, such consent and approval being
limited and restricted to such lands within the Unit Area, which are
effectively committed to the Unit Agreement as of this date, and, further,
that leases insofar as the lands covered thereby committed to this Unit
Agreement shall be and the same are hereby amended to conform with the terms
of such Unit Agreement, and said leases shall remain in full force and ef-
fect in accordance with the terms and conditions of said Agreement. This
approval is subject to all of the provisions and requirements of the afore-

said statutes.

IN WITNESS WHEREOT ,. athls Certificate of Approval is executed, with seal

affixed, this , day of , 19 7,

59 AT RV

COMMISbIOth OF PUBLIQ LANDS
of the Suate of New Mexico

0G-26




COMMISSIONER

Mr, Ksndolph H., Eichardsen
B, 0. Bor 810
RBoswell, New Mexico 38201

Re:

Dear Hr, Richardeon:

been recoived,

AJAIRDGY ¢
Sacloséxes

- A - - g |
C S R T l oiL cowsgsrxﬁrégm CoOMMm.

ALEX J. ARMIJO July 19, 1872 P. O. BOX 1148

aes OCC-Seata Fe, New Mexico (ltr osly)'
U8CS-Roswell, Mew Mexico (ltr and ¢py of Cexrtificate)

TELEFNONE

Rp-anteo
D ARIRaEsT

JUL 271572

T e e e

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

.._',._‘.-' e /

kound Mountain Unit
Rddy County, New Mexico

Ihe Commiasicuer of Public lands hes this dats approved youy
Round Mountain Unit, Eddy Coumty, New Hexieo, This approwel is subjeet
to like spprovel by the United States Geologicsl :uxvaey,

Enclosed ave five (5) Certificetes of Approval,

Your filing fee im the smouat of niasaty=dollars ($50.00) hss

Flezse submit to this office all well records when availabls.

Very truly yeurs,

ZAY L. CRABANM, Director
011 ond Gas Depurtment

//V

Y
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GOVERNOR

BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO L:m“:'::ﬁ:*
?. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
[ ¥2 711
STATE GEGLOGIST
A.L. PORTER, JR.
June 15, 1972 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
Re: Case No. 4729
Mr. Randolph M. Richardson Order No.  R-4323
Attorney at Law
Post Office Box 819 Applicant:

Roswell, New Mexi 8820
’ e 1 American Trading

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are twe copies of the above~referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

(A

A. L. PORTER, Jr. .
Secretary-Director 47’

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia OCC x

Aztec OCC

other Unit Division - State Land Office




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
| OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

| CASE NO. 4729
Order No. R~4323

APPLICATION OF AMERICAN TRADING
AND PRODUCTION CORBORATION FOR
APPROVAL OF THE ROUND MOUNTAIN
UNIT AGREEMENT, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXIXCO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'cleck a.m. on June 7,
1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 15th day of June, 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

subject matter thereofl.

(2) That the applicant, American Trading and Production
Corporation, seeks approval of the Round Mountain Unit Agreement
covering 5,757.25 acres, more or less, of State, Federal and
Fee lands described as follows:

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Sections 19 through 21: All
Sections 28 through 33: All

{(3) That approval of the proposed unit agreement should
promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative

rights within the unit area.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Round Mountain Unit Agreement is hereby
approved.

(2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
development and operation of the unit area is hereby approved in
principle as a proper conservation measure; provided, however,
that notwithstanding any of the provisions contained in said
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CASE NO. 4729
Order No. R~4323

unit agreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving
or relinguishing, in any manner, any right, duty, or obligation
which 18 now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commission to _
supervise and control operations for the exploration and develop-
ment of any lands committed to the unit and production of oil or |

gas therefrom.

(3) That the unit operator shall file with the Commission |
an executed original or executed counterpart of the unit agree-~
ment within 30 days after the effective date thereof; that in i
the event of subsequent joinder by any party or expansion or
contraction of the unit area, the unit operator shall file with
the Commission within 30 days thereafter counterparts of the i
unit agreement reflecting the subscription of thosa interests :

having joined or ratified.

(4) That this order shall bacome effective upon the
approval of said unit agreement by the Commiesicner of Public
Lands for the State of New Mexico and the Director of the United
States Geological Survey; that this order shall terminate i so
facto upon the termination of said unit agreement; and that e
Tast unit operator shall notify the Commission immediately 1n

writing of such termination. ;

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necesaary&

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. |

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
oI

J’/% Cza | .
er & Secretary

A. L. PORTER, JR.,

SEAL

dr/
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UNIT AGREEMENT S S
P VR
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION J (Civ * \,il"z
T a
OF THE M i

ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AREA
COUNTY OF EDDY

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

%727

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the 15t day of May
1972, by and between the parties subscribing, ratifying, or consent-
ing hereto, and hereip referred to as the "parties hereto",

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, royalty
or other oil1 and gas interests in the unit area subject to_this
agreement; and

WHEREAS, the Mineral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, 41 Stat.
437, as amended, 30 U.S.C. Secs. 181 et seq., authorizes Federal
lessees and their representatives to unite with each other, or joint-
ly or separately with others, in collectively adopting and operating
a cooperative or unit plan of development or operation of any oil or
gas pool, field, or like area, or any part thereof for the purpose of
more properly conserving the natural resources thereof whenever de-
termined and certified by the Secretary of the Interior to be necess-
ary or advisable in the public interest; and '

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New
Mexico is authorized by an Act of the Legistature (Sec. 7-11-29 N.M.
Statutes 1953 Annotated) to consent to or approve this agreement on

behalf of the State of New Mexico, insofar as it covers and includes

Yands and mineral interest of the State of New Mexico; and,

- e,
e TGS IT T \

CONS H\\’/‘”\)\l OO
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Round Mountain Unit Area covering the land hereinafter described

WHEREAS, the 011 Conservation Commission of the State of New
Mexico is authorized by an Act of the Legislature (Chapter 72, Laws
of 1935, as amended by Chapter 193, Laws of 1937, Chapter 166, Laws
of 1941, and Chapter 168, Laws of 1949) to approve this agreement
and the conservation provisions hereof; and,

WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient interests in the

to give reasonably effective control of operations therein; and

WHEREAS, it 1s.the purpose of the parties hereto to conserve
natural resources, prevent waste, and secure other benefits obtain-
able through development and operation of the area subject to this
agreement under the terms, conditions, and limitations herein set
forth;

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the
promises herein contained, the parites hereto commit to this agree-
ment their respective interests in the below-defined unit area, and
agree severally among themselves as follows:

1. ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS. The Mineral Leasing Act of
February 25, 1920, as amended, supra, and all valid pertinent regu-
lations, including operating and unit plan regulations, heretofore
issued thereunder or valid, pertinent, and reasonable requlations
hereafter issued thereunder are accepted and made a part of this
agreement as to Federal lands, provided such regutations are not in-
consistent with the terms of this agreement; and as to non-Federal
lands, the o1l and gas operating regulations in effect as of the
effective date hereof governing drilling and producing operations,
not inconsistent with the terms hereof or the laws of the State in
which the non-Federal land is located, are hereby accepted and made

a part of this agreement.

2. UNIT AREA. The following described land is hereby desig-

nated and recognized as constituting the unit area:
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15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

25
26
27
28
29
30
3t
32
33

Township 21 South, Range 25 East, NMPM
Section 19: All

Section 20: All

Section 21: All

Section 28: AEE__—‘“é

Section 29: All

Section 30: All

Section 31: All

Section 32: All

Section 33%: All

Containing 5,757.25 acres, more or less.

Exhibit "A" attached hereto is a map showing the unit area and the
boundaries and indentity of tracts and leases in said area to the
extent known to the Unit Operator. Exhibit "B" attached hereto is
a schedule showing to the extent known to the Unit Operator the
acreage, percentage, and kind of ownership of o011 and gas interests
in all land in the unit area. However, nothing herein or in said
schedule or map shall be construed as a representation by any party
hereto as to the ownership of any interest other than such interest
or interests as are shown in said map or schedule as owned by such
party. Exhibits "A" and "B" shall be revised by the Unit Operator

whenever changes in the unit area render such revision necessary

when requested by the 011 and Gas Supervisor, hereinafter referred

to as "Supervisor", or when requested by the Commissioner of Public
Lands of the State of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as "Land
Commissioner", and not less than five (5) copies of the révised
Exhibits shall be filed with the Supervisor and one (]) copy there-
of shall be filed with the Land Commissioner, and one (1) copy

with the New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission, hereinafter re-

ferred to as "State Commission”.
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The above-described unit area shall when practicable be ex- 1

panded to include therein any additional lands or shall be con- 2
tracted to exclude lands whenever such expansion or contraction is 3
deemed to be necessary or advisable to conform with the purposes 4

of this agreement. Such expansion or contraction shall be effected

in the following manner: 6
(a} Unit Operator, on its own motion or on demand of the 7
Director of the Geological Survey, hereinafter referred to as 8

"Director", or on demand of the Land Commissioner, after preliminary| 9
concurrence by the Director, shall prepare a notice of proposed 10
expansion or contraction describing the contemplated changes in the {11
boundaries of the unit area, the reasons therefor, and the proposed {12
effective date thereof, preferably, the first day of a month subse- |13
quent to the date of notice. ‘ 14
(b) Said notice shall be delivered to the Supervisor, the 15
Land Commissioner and the State Commission, and copies thereof maileélG
to the last known address of each working interest owner, lessee, 17
and lessor whose interests are affected, advising that thirty (30) 18

days will be allowed for submission to the Unit Operator of any ob- |19

jections. 20

(c) Upon expiration of the 30-day period provided in the D 1
preceding item (b) hereof, Unit Operator shall file with the Super- p2
visor, the Land Commissioner and the State Commission, evidence of P 3
jmailing of the notice of expansion or contraction and a copy of any P4

objections thereto which have been filed with the Unit Operator, to- 5

Hether with an application in sufficient number, for ‘approval of 26
Buch expansion or contraction and with appropriate joinders. P 7
(d) After due consideration of all pertinent information, P 8

the expansion or éontraction shall, upon approval by the Supervisor, P9
he Land Commissioner, become effective as of the date prescribed in B0
D1

the notice thereof.




»
o e R A L A Y £ 1 G

e et N 4 S s .

[« 4] w FS w N e

-’

10

11
12

‘13

14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31

(e} All legal subdivisions of lands (j.e., 40 acres by
Government survey or its nearest lot or tract equivalent; in ingtan-
ces of irregular surveys unusually large lots or tracts shall be
considered in multiples of 40 acres or the nearest aliquot equiva-~
lent thereof), no parts of which are entitled to be in a partici-
pating area on or before the fifth anniversary of the effective date
of the first initial participating area established under this unit
agreement, shall be eliminated automatically from this agreement,
effective as of said fifth anniversary, and such lands shall no

longer be a part of the unit area and shall no longer be subject to

this agreement, unless diligent drilling operations are in progress

on unitized lands not entitled to participation on said fifth anni-
versary, in which event all such lands shall remain subject hereto
for so long as such drilling operations are continued diligent;y;
with not more than 90 days' time elapsing between the complegion of
one such well and the commencement of the next such well. .All legal
subdivisions of lands not entitled to be in a participating area
within 10 years after the effective date of the first initial par-
ticipating area approved under this agreement shall be automatically
eliminated from this agreement as of said tenth anniversary. All
lands proved productive by diligent drilling operations after the
aforesaid 5-year period shall become participating in the same
manner as during said S5-year period. However, when such diligent
drilling operations cease, all nonparticipating lands shall be auto-
matically eliminated effective as of the 91st day thereafter. The
unit operator shall within 90 days after the effective date of any
elimination hereunder, describe the area so eliminated to the satis-
faction of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner and promptly
notify all parties in interest.

If conditions warrant extension of the 1l0-year period speci-

fied in this subsection 2(e), a single extension of not to exceed 2
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years may be accomplished by consent of the owrers of 90% of the
working interests in the current nonparticipating unitized tands and
the owners of 60% of the basic royalty interests (exclusive of the
basic royalty interests of the United States) in nonparticipating
unttized tands with approval of the Director and Land Commissioner,

provided such extension application is submitted to the Director

and the Land Commissioner not later than 60 days prior to the ex-

piration of said 10-year period.

» Any expansion of the unit area pursuant to this section which
embraces lands theretofore eliminated pursuant to this subsection
2(e) shall not be considered automatic commitment or recommitment
of such lands. .

3. UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. A1l land com-
mitted to this agreement shall constitute land referred to hérein
as "unitized tand" or "land squect to this agreement". All oil
and gas in any and all fbrmations of the unitized land are unitized

under the terms of this agreement and herein are called "unitized

substances".

4, UNIT OPERATOR. American Trading and Production Corporation is hereby
designated as Unit Operator and by signature hereto as Unit Operator
agrees and consents to accept the duties and obligations of Unit
Operator for the discovery, development, and production of unttized
substances as herein provided. Whenever reference is made herein
to the Unit Operator, such reference means the Unit Operator acting
in that capacity and not as an owner of interest in unitized sub-

stances, and the term "working interest owner" when used-shall

include or
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refer to Unit Operator as the owner of a working interest when such
an interest is owned by it.

5. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit Operator
shall have the right to resign at any time prior to the establish-
ment of a participating area or areas hereunder, but such resigna-
tion shall not becdme effective so as to release Unit Operator from
the duties and obligations of Unit Operator and terminate Unit
Operator's rights as such for a period of 6 months after notice of
intention to resign has been served by Unit Operatcr on all working
interest owners and the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner, and
until all wells then drilled hereunder are placed in a satisfactory’
condition for suspension or abandonment whichever is required by the
Supervisor as to Federal lands énd the State Commission as to State
lands, unless a new Unit Operator shall have been selected and
approved and shall have taken over and assumed the duties and obli-
gations of Unit Operator prior to the expiration of said period.
Unit Operator shall have the right to resign in like manner
and subject to like limitations as above provided at any time a par-
ticipating area established hereunder is in existence, but, in all
instances of resignation or removal, until a successor unit operateor
is selected and approved as hereinafter provided, the working inter-
est ow..ers shall be jointly responsible for performance of the duties
of unit operator, and shall not later than 30 days before such resig-
nation or removal becomes effective appoint a common agent to rebre-
sent them in any action to be taken hereunder.

The resignation of Unit Operator shall not release Unit Oper-
ator from any liability for any default by it hereunder occurring

prior to the effective date of its resignation.

The Unit Operator may, upon default or failure in the perfor-

nance of its duties or obligations hercunder, be subject to removal

by the same percentage vote of the owners of working interests as
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herein provided for thc selection of a new Unit Operator. Such re-
moval shall be effective upon notice thercof to the Supervisor and
the Land Commissioner.

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under this agree-
ment shall not terminate its right, title, or interest as the owner
of a working interxest or other interest in unitized substances, but
upon the resignation or removal of Unit Operator becoming effective,
such Unit Operator shall deliver possession of all wells, equipment,
materials, and appurtenances used in conducting the unit operations
to the new duly qualified successor Unit Operator or to the common
agent, 1f no such new Unit Operator is elected, to be used for the
purpose of conducting unit operations hereunder. Nothing herein
shall be construed as authorizing removal of any material, equip-
ment and appurtenances needed for the preservation of any wells,

6. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR, Whenever the Unit Operator shall
tender his or its resignation as Unit Operator or shall be removed
as hereinabove provided, or a change of Unit Operator is negotiated
by working interest owners, the owners of the working interests in
the participating area or areas according to their respective acre-
age interests in such participating area or areas, or, uwitil a par-
ticipating area shall have been established, the owners of the
working interests according to their respective acreage interests
in all unitiz=d land, shall by majority vote select a successor Unit
Operator: Provided, That, if a majority but less than 75 per cent
of the working interests qualified to vote are owned by one party
to this agreement, a concurring vote of one oxr more -additional work-
ing interest owners shall be required to select a new operator.

Such selection shall not become effective until

{a) a Unit Oéerator so selected shall accept in writing the

duties and responsibilities of Unit Operator, and

{(b) the selection shall have been approved by the Supervisor
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and approved by the Land Commissioner.

1f no successor Unit Operator is selected and qualified as
herein provided, the Director and the Land Commissioner, at their
election may declare this unit agreement terminated.

7. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT. 1f
the Unit Operator is not the sole owner of working interests, costs
and expenses incu¥red by Unit Operator in conducting unit operations
hereunder shall be paid and apportioned among and borne by the
owners of working interests, all in accordance with the agreement
or agreements entered into by and between the Unit Operator and the
owners of working interests, whether one or more, separately or
collectively. Any agreement or agreements entered into between the
working interest owners and the Unit Operator as provided in this
section, whether one or more, are herein referred to as the “unit
operating agreement." Such unit operating agreement shall also
provide the manrer in which the working interest owners sﬁall be
entitled to receive their respective proportionate and allocated
share of the benefits accruing hereto in conformity with their
underlying operating agreements, leases, or other independent con-
tracts, and such other rights and obligations as between.Unit
Operator and the working interest owners as may be agreed upon by
Unit Operator and the working interest owners; however, no such
unit operating agreement shall be deemed either to modify any of
the terms and conditions of this unit agreement or to relieve the
Unit Operator of any vright or obligation established under this
unit agreement, and in case of any inconsistency or conflict be-
tween this unit agreement and the unit operating agreement, this
unit agreement shall govern. Three true copies of any unit opera-
ting agreement executed pursuant to this section should be filed
with the Supervisor and one true copy with the Land Commissioner,

ﬁrior to approval of this unit agreement.
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strued to transfer title to any tand or to any lease or operating

_ Federal land, or by the Land Commissioner, if on State land, unless

"~ tablish to the satiéfaction of the Supervisor if on Federal land, or

8. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR. Except as other
wise specifically provided herein, the exclusive right, privilege
and duty of exercising any aad a]i rights of the parties hereto
which are necessary or coﬁvenient fbr prospecting for, producing,
storing, allocating, and distributing the unitized substances are
hereby delegated to and shall be exercised by the Unit Operator as
herein provided. Acceptable evi&ence of title to said rights shall
be deposited with said Unit Operator and, together with this agree-
ment, shall constitute and define the rights, privileges, and obli-

gations of Unit Operator. Nothing herein, however, shall be con-

agreement, it being understood that under this agreement the Unit
Operator, in its capacity as Unit Operator, shall exercise the rightg
of possession and use vested in the parties hereto only for the pur-

poses herein specified.
9, DRILLING’TO DISCOVERY. Within six (6) months after the

effective date hereof, the Unit Operator shall bégin to drill an

adequate test well ai a location approved by the Supervisor; if on

on such effective date a well is being drilled conformably with the
terms hereof, and thereafter Qontinue such drilling diligently.until

the base of the Morrow formation has been penetrated

and all formations'df the ﬁennsy]vénian age have been tested, or un-
til at a lesser depth unitized substances shall be discovered which
can be produced in paying ‘quantities (to-wit: quantities sufficient
to repay the costs of drilling, completing and producing operations,

with a reasonable profit) or the Unit Operator shall at any time es-

the Land Commissioner if on State land, that further drilling of saig
well would be unwarranted or impracticable; provided, however, that
Unit Operator shall not in any event be requireh to drill said well
to a depth in excess of 10,500 feet. Until the discovery

of a deposit of unitized sub- '
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Nothing in this section shall be deemed to limit the right of the

stances capable of being produced in paying quantities, the Unit
Operator shall continue drilling diligently one well at a time,
allowing not more than six (6) months between the completion of one
well and the beginning of the next well, until a well capable of
producing unitized substances in paying quantities is completed to
the satisfaction of said Supervisor if it be on Federal land or of
the Land Commissioner if on State land, or until it is reasonably
proved that the unitized land is incapable of producing unitized

substances in paying quantities in the formations drilled hereunder.

Unit Operator to resign as provided in Section 5 hereof, or as re-
quiring Unit Operator to commence or continue any drilling during
the period pending such resignation becoming effective in order to
comply with the requirements of this section. The Director and |
Land Commissioner may modify the drilling requirements of this sec-
tion by granting reasonable extensions of time when, in their opin-
ion, such action is warranted.

Upon failure to commence any well provided for in this section
within the time allowed, including any extension‘of time granted by
the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner, this agreement will auto-
matically terminate; upon failure to continue drilling diligently
any well commenced hereunder, the Supervisor and the Land Commissions
er may, after 15-days notice to the Unit Operator, declare this unit
agreement terminated.

10. PLAN OF FURTHER DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION, Within 6
months after completion of a well capable of producipg unitized sub-
stances in paying quantities, the Unit Operator shall submit for the
approval of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner an acceptable
plan of development and operation for the unitized land which, when
approved by.the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner, shall con-

stitute the further drilling and operating obligations of the Unit
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Operator under this agrcement for the period specified therein.
Thereafter, from time to time before the expiration of any existing
plan, the Unit Operator shall submit for the approval of the Super-
visor and the Land Commissioner a plan for an additional specified
period for the development and operation of the unitized land.

Any plan submitted pursuant to this section shall provide for
the exploration of the unitized area and for the diligent drilling
necessary for determination of the area or areas thereof capable of
producing unitized substances in paying quantities in each and every
productive formation and shall be as complete and adequate as the
Supervisor and the Land Commissioner may determine to be necessary ’
for timely development and proﬁer conservation of the oil and gas
resources of the unitized area and shall:

(a) specify the number and locations of any wells to be
drilled and the proposed order and time for such drilling; and

(b) to the extent practicable specify the operating practices
regarded as necessary and advisable for proper consefvation of
natural resources.

Separate plans may be submitted for separate productive zones, sub-
ject to the approval of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner.

Plans shall be modified or supplemented when necessary to meet
changed conditions or to protect the interests of all parties to
this agreement., Reasonable diligencé shall be exercised in comply-
ing with the ubligations of the approved plan of development. The
Supervisor and the Land Commissioner are authorized to érant a
reasonable extension of the 6-month period herein prescribed for
submission of an initial plan of development where such action is
justified because of unusual conditions or circumstances. After com-
pletion hereunder of a well capable of producing any unitized sub-
stance in paying gqguantities, no further wells, except such as may

be necessary to afford protection against operations not under this
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| The participating area or areas so established shall be revised from

agreement and such as may be specifically approved by the Supervisor
and the Land Commissioner, shall be drilled except in accordance
with a plan of development approved as herein provided.

11. PARTICIPATION AFTER DISCOVERY. Upon completion of a well
capable of producing unitized substances in paying quantities or as
soon thereafter as required by the Supervisor or the Land Commission-
er, the Unit Operaﬁor shall submit for approval by the Supervisor
and the Land Commissioner a schedule, based on subdivisions of the
public-land survey or aliquot parts thereof, of all land then re-
garded as reasonably proved to be productive in paying quantities;
all lands in said schedule on approval of the Supervisor and the Land
Commissioner to constitute a participating area, effective as of the
date of completion of such well or the effective date of this unit
agreement, whichever is latex. The acreages of both Federal and non-
Federal lands shall be based upon appropriate computations from the
courses and distances shown on the last approved public-land survey
as of the effective date of each initial participating area. Said
schedule shall also set forth the percentage of unitized substances
to be allocated as herein provided to each tract in the participating
area so established, and shall govern the allocation of production
commencing with the effective date of the participating area. A
separate participating area shall be established for each separate
pool or deposit of unitized substances or for any group thereof which
is produced as a single pool or zone, and any two or more partici-
pating areas so established may be combined into one, on approval of
the Suparvisor and the Land Commissioner. When production from two
or more participating areas, so established, is subsequently found
to be from a common pool or deposit said participating areas shall
be combined into one effective as of such appropriate date as may be

approved or prescribed by the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner.
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time to time, subject to like approval, to include additional land
then regarded as reasonably proved to be productive in paying quan=-
tities or necessary for unit operations, or to exclude land then
regarded as reasonably proved not to be productive in paying quan-
tities and the schedule of allocation percentages shall be revised
accordingly. The effective date of any revision shall be the first
of the month in which is obtained the knowledge or information on
which such revision is predicated, provided, however, that a more
appropriate effective date may be used if justified by the Unit
Operator and approved by the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner.

No land shall be excluded from a participating area on account of

depletion of the unitized substances, except that any participating

area established under the provisions of this unit agreement shall
terminate automatically whenever all completions in the formation on
which the participating area is based are abandoned.

It is the intent of this section that a partic%pating area
shall represent the area known or reasonably estimated to be produc-
tive in paying quantities; but, regardless of any revision of the
participating area, nothing herein contained shall be construed as
requiring any retroactive adjustment for production obtained prior
to the effective date of the revision of the participating area.

In the absence of agreement at any time between the Unit
Operator and the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner as to the
proper definition or redefinition of a participating area, or until
a participating area has, or areas have, been established as pro-
vided herein, the portion of all payments affected thereby shall be
impounded in a manner mutually acceptable to the owners of working
interests and the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner. Royalties
due the United States shall be determined by the Supervisor for
Federal lands and the Land Commissioner for State lands and the

amount thereof shall be deposited, as dirscted by the Supervisor and
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-settlement among all parties other than working interest owners, be

.in the vunit operating agreement.

the Land Commissioner, to be held as unearned money until a partici=-
pating area is finally approved and then applied as earned or re-
turned in accordance with a determination of the sum due as Federal |
and State royalty on the basis of such approved participating area.
Whenever it is determined, subject to the approval of the
Supervisor and the'Lgnd Commissioner, that a well drilled under this
agreement is not‘capable of production in paying guantities and in-
clusion of the land on which it is situated in a participating area

is unwarranted, production from such well shall, for the purposes of

allocated to the land on which the well is located unless such land
is already within the participating area established for the pool
or deposit from which such production is obtained. Settlement for

working interest benefits from such a well shall be made as provided

12. ALLOCATION OF PRODUCTION. All unitized substances pro-
duced from each participating area established under this agreement,
except any part thereof used in conformity with good operating prac-
tices within the unitized area for drilling, operating, camp and
other production or development purposes, for repressuring or re-
cycling in accordance with a plan of development approved by the
Supervisor and Land Commissioner, or unavoidably lost, shall be
deemed to be produced equally on an acreage basis from the several
tracts of unitized land of the participating area established for
such production and, for the purpose of determining any benefits
accruing under this agreement, each such tract of unitized land shall
have allocated to it such percentage of said production as the num-
ber of acres of such tract included in said participating area bears -
to the total acres of unitized land in said participating area, ex-
cept that allocation of production hereunder for purposes other than

for settlement of the royalty, overriding royalty, or payment out of
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production obligations of the respective working interest owners,
shall be on the basis prescribed in the unit operating agreement
whether in conformity with the basis of allocation herein set forth
or otherwise. It is herxc¢by agreed that production of unitized sub-
stances from a participating area shall be allocated as provided
herein regardless‘qf whether any wells are drilled on any particular
part or tract of sald participating area. If any gas produced from
one participating area is used for repressuring or recycling pur-

poses in another participating area, the first gas withdrawn from

such last-mentioned participating area for sale during the life of
this agreement shall be considered to be the gas so transferred un~
til an amount equal to that transferred shall be so produced for
sale and such gas shall be allocated to the participating area from
which initially produced as such area was last defined at the time
of such final production.

13; DEVELOPMENT OR OPERATION OF NON—PARTICIPATING LAND OR
FORMATIONS. Any party hereto owning or controlling the working
interest in any unitized land having thereon a regular well location
may with the approval of the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner,
at such party's sole risk, costs, and expense, drill a well to test
any formation for whichk a participating area has not been establisheqd
or to test any formation for which a participating area has been
established if such location is not within said participating area,
unless within 90 days of receipt of notice from said party of his
intention to drill the well the Unit Operator elects ahd commences
to drill such a well in like manner as other wells are drilled by
the Unit Operator under this agreement,

If any well drilled as aforesaid by a working interest owner
results in production such that the land upon which it is situated
may properly be included in a participating area, such participating

arca shall be established or enlarged as provided in this agreement
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and the well shall thercafter be operated by the Unit Operator in
accordance with the terms of this agreement and the unit operating
agreement,

If any well drilled as aforesaid by a working interest owner
obtainsg production in quantities insufficient to justify the in-
clusion of the landAupon which such well is situated in a partici-
pating area, such well may be operated and produced by the party
arilling the same subject to the conservation requirements of this
agreement. The royalties in amount or value of production from any
such well shall be paid as specified in the underlying lease and
agreements affected,

14. ROYALTY SETTLEMENT. The United States and any State
and any royalty owner who, is entitled to take in kind a share of
the substances now unitized hereunder shall hereafter be entitled
to the right to take in kind its share of the unitized substances,
and Unit Operator, or the working interest owner in case of the
operation of a well by a working interest owner as herein provided
for in special cases, shall make deliveries of such royalty share
taken in kind in conformity with the applicable contracts, laws,
and regulations. Settlement for royalty interest not taken in kind
shall be made by working interest owners responsible therefor under
existing contracts, laws and regulations, or by the Unit Operator,
on or before the last day of each month for unitized substances
produced during the preceding calendar month; provided, however,
that nothing herein contained shall operate to relieve the lessees
of any land from their respective lease obligations. for the pay-
ment of any royalties due under their leases.

I1f gas obtained from lands not subject to this agreement is
introduced into any participating area hereunder, for use in re-
pressuring, stimulation of production, or increasing ultimate re-

covery, in conformity with a plan of operations approved by the
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Supervisor and the lLand Commissioner, a like amount of gas, aftor
scttlement as herein provided for any gas transferred from any other
participating arca and with appropriate deduction for loss from any
cause, may be withdrawn from the formation into which the gas is
introduced, royalty frec as to dry gas, but not as to any products
which may be extracted therefrom; provided that such withdrawal
chall be at such tjhe as may be provided in the approved plan of
operations or as may otherwise be consented to by the Supervisor and
the Land Commissioncr as conforming to good petroleum engineering
practice; and provided further, that such right of withdrawal shall
terminate on the termination of this unit agreement.

Royalty due the United States shall be computed as provided
in the operating regulations and paid in value or delivered in kind
as to all unitized substances on the basis of the amounts there&f
allocated to unitized Federal land as provided herein at the rates
specified in the respective Federal leases, or at such lower rate
or rates as may be authorized by law or regulation; provided, that
for leases on which the royalty rate depends on the daily average
production per well, said average production shall be determined in
accordance with the operating regulations as though each partici-
pating area were a single consolidated lease.

Royalty due on account of State lands shall be computed and
paid on the basis of all unitized substances allocated to such lands

15. RENTAL SETTLEMENT. Rental or minimum royalties due
on leases committed hereto shall be paid by working interest owners
responsible therefor under existing contracts, laws, and regulations
provided that nothing herein contained shall operate to relieve the
lessees of any land from their respective lease obligations for the
payment of any rental or minimum royalty due under their leases,
Rental or minimum royaity for lands of the United States subject to

this agreement shall be paid at the rate specified in the respective
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leases from the United States unless such rental or minimum royalty
is waived, suspended, or reduced by law or by approval of the Secre-
tary or his duly authorized representative.

Rentals on State of New Mexico lands subject to this agree-
ment shall be paid at the rates specified in the respective leases.

With respect to any lease on non-Federal land containing pro-
visions which would terminate such lease unless drilling operations
are commenced upon the land covered thereby within the time therein
specified or rentals are paid for the privilege of deferring such
drilling operations, the rentals required thereby shall, notwith-
standing any other provision of this agreement, be deemed to accrue’
and become payable during the term thereof as extended by this agree-
ment and until the required drilling operations are ccmmenced upon
the land covered thexreby or until some portion of such land is in-
cluded within a participating area,

16. CONSERVATION. Operations hereunder and producticn of
unitized substances shall be conducted to provide for.the most econ-
omical and efficient recovery of said substances without waste, as
defined by or pursuant to State or Federal law or regulation.

171 DRAINAGE. The Unit Operator shall take such measures
as the Supervisor and Land Commissioner deem appropriate and ade-
quate to prevent drainage of unitized substances from unitized land
by wells on land not subject to this agreement.

18, LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED. The terxms,
conditions, and provisions of all leases, subleases, and other con-
tracts relating to exploration, drilling, development, or operation
for 0il or gas on lands committed to this agreement are hereby ex-
pressly modified and amended to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the .provisions hereof, but otherwise to remain in
full force and effect; and the parties hereto hereby consent that

the Secretary, as to Federal leases and the Land Commissioner, as to
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state leases, shall and cach by his approval hereof, or by the
approval hereof by his duly authorized representative, does hereby
establish, alter, change, or revoke the drilling, producing, rental,
minimum royalty, and royalty requirements of Federal and State
leases committed hereto and the regulations in respect thereto to
conform said requirements to the provisions of this agreement, and,
without limiting thé generality of the foregoing, all leases, sub-
leases, and contracts are particularly modified in accordance with
the following:

(a) The development and operation of lands subject to this
agreement under the terms hereof shall be deemed full performance of
all obligations for development and operation with respect to each
and every separately owned tract subject to this agreement, regard-

less of whether there is any development of any particular tract of

AN

the unit area.

{(b) Drilling and producing operations performed hereunder
upon any tract of unitized lands will be accepted and deemed to be
performed upon and for the benefit of each and every tract of uni-
tized land, and no lease shall be deemed to expire by reason of
failure to drill or produce wells situated on the land therein em-
braced.

(c) Suspension of drilling or producing operations on all
unitized lands pursuant to direction or consent of the Secretary and
the Land Commissioner, or his duly authorized representative, shall
be deemed to constitute such suspension pursuant to such direction

or consent as to each and every tract of unitized land. A suspensio

of drilling or producing operations limited to specified:-lands shall

be applicable only to such lands.

{d) Each lease, sublease or contract relating to the ex-

ploration, drilling, development or operation for oil or gas of

lands other than those of the United States and State of New Mexico
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committed to this agreement, which, by its terms might expire prior
to the termination of this agreement, is hereby extended beyond any
such terms so provided therein so that it shall be continued in full
force and effect for and during the term of this agreement.

(e} Any Federal lease for a fixed term of twenty (20) years
or any renewal thereof or any part of such lease which is made sub-
ject to this agreeﬁent shall continue in force beyond the term pro-
vided therein until the terminatjon hereof, Any other Federal lease
committed hereto shall continue in force beyond the term so provided
therein or by law as to the land committed so long as such lease re-
mains subject hereto, provided ghat production is had in paying quah~
tities under this unit agreemeﬁt prior to the expiration date of
the term of such lease, or in the event actual drilling operations
are commenced on unitized land, in accordance with the provisions
of this agreement, prior to the end of the primary term of such
lease and are being diligently prosecuted at that time, such lease
shall be extended for two years and so long thereafter as oil or gas
is produced in paying guantities in accordance with the provisions
of the Mineral Leasing Act Revision of 1960.

(f) Each sublease or contract relating to the operation
and development of unitized substances from lands of the United
States committed to this agreement, which by its terms would expire
prior to the time at which the underlying lease, as extended by the
immediately preceding paragraph, will expire, is hereby extended
beyond any such term so provided therein so that it shall be con~-
tinued in full force and effect for and during the term of the under-
lying lease as such term is herein extended,

{g) The segregation of any Federal lease committed to this
agreement is governed by the following provision in the fourth para-

graph of Sec., 17(j) of the Mineral Leasing Act, as amended by the

Act of September 2, 1960 (74 Stat, 781-784): "Any (Federal) lease
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heretofore or hereafter committed to any such {unit) plan embracing
lands that are in part within and in part outside of the area
covered by any such plan shall be segregated into separate leases
as to the lands committed and the lands not committed as of the

effective date of unitization: Provided, however, That any such

lease as to the nonunitized portion shall continue in force and
effect for the term thereof but for not less than two years from

the date of such segregation and so long thereafter as oil or gas is
produced in paying guantities.”

(h}) Any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexico
which is made subject to this agreement, shall continue in force
beyond the term provided therein as to the lands committed hereto
until the tenmination hereof.

(1) Any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexico
having only a portion of its lands committed hereto, shall be segre=~
gated as to the portion committed and the portion not’committed,
and the terms of such lease shall apply separately to such segre-
gated portions commencing as of the effective date hereof; provided,
however, notwithstanding any of the provisions of this agreement to
the contrary any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexico
having only a port;on of its lands committed hereto shall continue
in full force and effect beyond the term provided therein as to all
lands embraced in such lease, if o0il or gas is discovered and is
capable of being produced in paying quantities from some part of
the lands embraced in such lease at the explration of the secondary
term of such lease; or if, at the expiration of the secondary temm,
the lessee or the Unit Operator is then engaged in bona fide drill-
ing or reworking operations on some part of the lands embraced in
such lease, the same, as to all lands ehbraced therein, shall re-
main in full force and effect so long as such operations are being

diligently prosecuted, and if they result in the production of oil
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or gas, said lease shall continue in full forcn and effect as to all
of the lands embraced therein, sc long thereafter as oil or gas in
paying quantities is being produced from any portion of said lands,

19. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The covenants herein shall
be construed to be covenants running with the land with respect to
the interest of the parties hexeto and their successors in interest
until this agreement terminates, and any grant, transfer, or convey-
ance, of interest in land or leases subject hereto shall be and here-
by is conditioned upon the assumption of all privileges and obli-
gations hereunder by the grantee, transferee, or other successor in
interest. No assignment or transfer of any working interest, roy-
alty, or other interest subject hereto shall be binding upon Unit
Operator until the first day of the calendar month after Unit Opera-
tor is furnished with the original, photostatic, or certified copy
of the instrument of transfer.

20. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM. This agreement shall become
effective upon approval by the Secretary and the Land Commissionex
or his duly authorized representative, and shall terminate five (5)
years from said effective date unless

(a) such date of expiration is extended by the Director
and the Land Commissionex, or

(b) it is reasonably determined prior to the expiration of
the fixed term or any extension thereof that the unitized land is
incapable of production of unitized substances in paying quantities
in the formations tested hereunder and after notice of intention to
terminate the agreement on such ground is given by the Unit Operatox
to all parties in interest at their last known addresses;'the agree-

ment is terminated with the approval of the Supervisor and the Land

Commissioner, or

(¢) a valuable discovery of unitized substances has been

made or accepted on unitized land during said initial term or any

1
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extension thercof, in which cvent the agrcemen* shall remain in
effect for such term and so long as unitized substances can be pro-
duced in quantities sufficient to pay for the cost of producing

same from wclls on unitized land within any participating area es-
tablished hercunder and, should production cease, so long thereafter
as diligent operations are in progress for the restoration of pro-
duction or discovery of new production and so long thereafter as
unitized substances so discovered can be produced as aforesaid, or

(d) it is terminated as heretofore provided in this agree-
ment. This agreement may be terminated at any time by not less than
75 per centum, on an acreage basis, of the working interest owners
signatory hereto, with the approval of the Supervisor and the Land
Commissioner; notice of any such approval to be given by the Unit
Operztor to all parties hereto.

21, RATE OF PROSPECTING, DEVELOPMENT, AND PRODUCTION. The
Director is hereby vested with authority to alter or @odify Erom
time to time in his discretion the guantity and rate of production
under this agreement when such quantity and rate is not fixed pur-
suant to Federal or State law or does not conform to any state-wide
voluntary conservation or allocation program, which is established,
recognized, and generally adhered to by the majority of operators
in such State, such authority being hereby limited to alteration or
modification in the public interest, the purpose thereof and the
public interest to be served thereby to be stated in the order of
alteration or modification. Without regard to the foregoing, the
Director is also hereby vested with authority to alter or modify
from time to time in his discretion the rate of prospecting and
development and the quantity and rate of production under this
agreement when such alteration or modification is in the interest
of attaining the conservation objectives stated in this agreement

and is not in violation of any applicable Federal or State law.
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+ contained shall be construed as a waiver by any party hereto of the

Powexs in this section vested in the Director shall only be
exercised after notice to Unit Operator and opportunity for hearing
to be held not less than 15 days from notice.

22, APPEARANCES. Unit Operator shall, after notice to other
parties affected, have the right to appear for and on behalf of any
and all interests affected hereby before the Department of the
Xnterior and the Commissioner of Public Lands and to appeal from
orders issued under the regulations of said Department or Land
Commissioner or to apply for relief from any of said regulations or
in any broceedings relative to operations before the Department of
the Interior or the Land Commissionexr or any other legally consti-
tuted authority; provided, however, that any other interested party
shall also have the right at his own expense to be heard in any such
proceeding.

23. NOTICES. All notices, demands or statements required
hereunder to be given or rendered to the parties herepo shall be
deemed fully given if giver in writing and personally delivered to
the parfy or sent by postpald registered or certified mail, addressed
to such party or parties at their respective addresses set forth in
connection~ﬁith the signatures hereto or to the ratification or con-
sent hereof or to such other address as any such party may have fur-
nished in writing to party sending the notice, demand or statement.

24, NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. Nothing in this agreement

right to assert any legal or constitutional right or defense as to
the validity or invalidity of any law of the State wherein said uni-
tized lands are located, or of the United States, or regulations
issued thereunder in any way affecting such party, or as a waiver by
any such party of any right beyond his or its authority to waive.
25. UNAVOIDABLE DELAY. All obligafions under this agree-

ment requiring the Unit Operator to commence or continue drilling ox

-25-

e - L Y . 7S B X I ]

10
11
12
13
14
15
16

117

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31




oW N

~N A wn

10

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31

to operate on or produce unitized substances fvom any of the lands
covered by this agreement shall be suspended while the Unit Operator)
despite the exercise of due care and diligence, is prevented from
complying with such obligations, in whole or in part, by strikes,
acts of God, Federal, State, or municipal law or agencies, unavoid-
able accidents, uncontrollable delays in transportation, inability
to obtain necessary materials in open market, or other matters be-
yond the reasonable control of the Unit Operator whether similar to
matters herein enumerated or not. No unit obligation which is sus-
pended under this section shall become due less than thirty (30)
days after it has been determined that the suspension is no longer
applicable. Determination of creditable "Unavoidable Delay"” time
shall be made by the unit operator subject to approval of the Super-
visor and the Land Commissioner.

26. NONDISCRIMINATION, In connection with the performance
of work under this agreement, the operator agrees to comply with
all the provisions of section 202 (1) to (7) inclusive of Executive
Order 11246 (30 F.R. 12319), which are hereby incorporated by refer-
ence in this agreement.

27. 1LOSS OF TITLE. In the event title to any tract of
unitized land shall fail and the true owner cannot be induced to
join in this unit agreement, such tract shall be automatically re-
garded as not committed hereto and there shall be such readjustment
of future costs and benefits as may be regquired on account of the
loss of such title. In the event of a dispute as to title as to any

royalty, working interest, or other interests subject thereto, pay-

ment or delivery on account thereof may be withheld without liability

for interest until the dispute is finally settled; provided, that,
as to Federal and State land or leases, no payments of funds due
the United States or the State of New Mexico should be withheld, but

such funds shall be deposited as directed by the Supervisor and such

-26-

(8] [ S I

-

@ N ™

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
le
22




w

0N

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

27
28
29
30
31

funds of the State of New Mexico shall be deposited as directed by
the Land Commissioner, to be held as unearned money pending final
settlement of the title dispute, and then applied as earned or re-
turned in accordance with such final settlement,

Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsibility
for any defect or failure of any title hereunder.

28. NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER, If the owner of
any substantial interest in a tract within the unit area fails or
refuses to subscribe or consent to this agreement, the owner of the
working interest in that tract may withdraw said tract from this
agreement by written notice delivered to the Supervisor and the
Land Commissio: -~ .ind the Unit Operator prior to the approval of
this agreement by the Supervisor. Any oil or gas interests in .lands
within the unit area not committed hereto prior to submission of
this agreement for final approval may thereafter be committed hereto
by the owner or owners thereof subscribing or consenting to this
agreement, and, if the interest is a working interest, by the owner
of such interest also subscribing to the unit operating agreement,
After operations are commenced hereunder, the right of subsequent
joinder, as provided in this section, by a working interest owner
is subject to such requirements or approvals, if any, pertaining to
such joinder, as may be provided for in the unit operating agree-
ment. After final approval hereof, joinder by a non-working inter-
est owner must be consented to in writing by the working interest
owner committed hereto and responsible for the payment of any bene-
fits that may accrue hereunder ir behalf of such non-working inter-
est. A non-working interest may not be committed to this unit
unless the corresponding working interest is committed hereto.
Joinder to the unit agreement by a working-interest owner, at any
time, must be accompanied by appropriate joinder to the unit opexa-

ting agreement, if more than one committed working-interest owner
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is involved, in order for the interest to be r:garded as committed
to this unit agreement. Except as may otherwise herein be provided,
subsequent joinders to this agreement shall be effective as of the
first day of the month following the filing with the Supervisor and
the Land Commissioner of duly executed counterparts of all or any
papers necessary to establish effective commitment of any tract to
this agreement unless objection to such joinder is duly made within
60 days by the Supervisor and the Land Commissioner.

29. COUNTERPARTS. 'This agreement may be executed in any
number of counterparts no one of which needs to be executed by all
parties or may be ratified or consented to by separate instrument in
writing specifically referring hereto and shall be binding upon all
those parties who have executed such a counterpart, ratification,
or consent hereto with the same force and effect as if all such
parties had signed the same document and regardless of whether or
not it is executed by all other parties owning or claiming an inter-
est in the lands within the above-described unit area.

30. SURRENDER. Nothing in this aygreement shall prohibit
the exercise by any working interest owner of the right to surrender
vested in such party by any lease, sublease, or operating agreement
as to all or any éart of the lands covered thereby, provided that
each party who will or might acquire such working interest by such
surrender or by forfeiture as hereafter set forth, is bound by the
terms of this agreement.

If as a result of any such surrender the working interest

rights as to such lands become vested in any party other than the

fee owner of the unitized substances, said party may forfeit such

rights and further benefits from operation hereunder as to said

land to the party next in the chain of title who shall be and become)

the owner of such working interest.

If as the result of any such surrender or forfeiture working
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interest rights become vested in the fec owner of the unitized sub-
stances, such owner may:

{1) Accept those working interest rights suhject to this
agreement and the unit operating agreement; or

(2) Lease the portion of such land as is included in a
participating area established hereunder subject to this agreement
and the unit operating agreement.

(3) Provide for the independent operation of any part of
such land that are not then included within a participating'area
established hereunder.

If the fee owner of the unitized substances does not accept’
the working interest rights subject to this agreement and the unit
operating agreement or lease such lands as above provided within
gix (6) months after the surrendered or forfeited working interest
righte become vested in the fee owner, the benefits and obligations
of operations accruing to such lands under this agreement and the
unit operating agreement shall be shared by the remaining owners. of
unitized working interests in accordance with their respective
working interest ownerships, and such owners of working interests
shall compensate the fee owner of unitized substances in such lands
by paying sums equal to the rentals, minimum royalties, and royal-
ties applicable to such lands undexr the lease in effeét when the
lands were unitized,

An appropriate accounting and settlement shall be made, for
all benefits aécruing-to or payments and expenditures made or in-
curred on behalf of such surrendered or forfeited working interest
subgseguent to the date of surrender or forfeiture, and payment of

any moneys found to be owing by such an accounting shall be made as

between the parties within thirty (30) days. In the event no unit

operating agreement is in existence and a mutually acceptable agree

ment between the proper parties thereto cannot be consuwmmated, the
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Supervisor may prescribe such reasonable and ejuitable agreement as
he deems warranted under the circumstances.

The exercise of any right vested in a working interest owner
to reassign such working interest to the party from whom cbtained
shall be subject to the same conditions as set forth in this section
in regard to the exercise of a right to surrender.

31. TAXES. The working interest owners shall render and
pay for their account and the account of the royalty owners all
valid taxes on or measured by the unitized substances in and under
or that may be produced, gathered and sold from the land subject to
this contract after the effective date of this agreement, or upon
the proceeds derived therefrom. The working interest owners on each
tract shall and may charge the proper proportion of said taxes to
the royalty owners having interests in said tract, and may currently
retain and deduct sufficient of the unitized substances or deriva-
tive products, or net proceeds thereof from the allocated shars of
each royalty owner to secure reimbursement for the taxes so paid.
No such taxes shall be charged to the United States or the State of
New Mexico or to any lessor who has a contract with his lessee which
requires the lessee to pay such taxes,

32, NO PARTNERSHIP., It is expressiy agreed that the re-
lation of the parties hereto is that of independent contractors and
nothing in this agreement contained, expressed or implied, nor any
operations conducted hereunder, shall create or be deemed to have
created a partnership or association between the parties hereto or
any of them.

33, CONFLICT OF SUPERVISION. Neither the Unit Operator
nor the working interest owners, nor any of them, shall be subject
to any forfeiture, termination or expiration of any right hereunder
or under any leases or contracts subject hereto, or to any penalty

or liability on account nf delay or failure in whole or in part to
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comply with any applicable provisions thereof to the extent that !
the said Unit Operator or the working interest owners, or any of 7
them, are hindered, delayed or prevented from complying therewith 3
by reason.of failure of the Unit Operator to obtain, in the exercise 4
of due diligence, the concurrence of proper representatives of the 5
United States and‘proper representatives of the State of New Mexico 6
in and about any matters or things concerning which it ic required 7
herein that such concurrence be obtained. The parties hereto, in- 8
cluding the State Commission, agree that all powers and authority 9
vested in the State Commission in and by any provisions of this 10
agreement are vested in the State Commission and shall be exercised. 11
by it pursuant to the provisions of the laws of the State of New 12
Mexico and subject in any case to appeal or judicial review as may 13
now or hereafter be provided by the laws of the State of New Mexico.| 14
SURFACE MANAGEMENT STIPULATION. Nothing in this agreement shall modify
or change the special Federal Lease Stipulations relating to surface management
attached to, and made a part of, Oil and Gas Leases covering lands within the
Unit Area.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties heveto have caused this agreement to be
executed and have set opposite their respective names the date of execution.
ATTEST: AMERTCAN TRADING AND PRODUCTION CORPORATION

By: By:
Secretary

President

Address:

UNIT OPERATOR
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EXHIBIT "B -

SCHEDULE OF LANDS AND LEASES
ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AREA
Eddy County, New Mexico

foer 4729

Lease Basic
Serial No. Royalty Overriding Royalty Viorking Interest Owner
Tract Number Expiration and Owner and and
No. Description of acres Date Percent Lessee of Record Interest Percentage Percentage
All lands in ,
Toor-s R2SE FEDERAL LANDS
1. Sec. 28: A1l 1,240.00 NM-~0112134 U. S. A. Amoco Production Co. A1l George E. Conley 5.00 Amoco Production Co. ALl
Sec. 33: Nf, Swk 7/31/72 12.5
gg. .
SWUSEX
2. Sec. 21: N, SEk 600.00 K¥~0112134-B U. S. A. Union 0il Co. of Calif. All Estate Ralph Lowe 5.00 Surface to Base of Devonian
NYSSWR 7/31/72 12.5 Formation
SEASWHh Union 0il Co. of Calif. 50%
Hanagan & Hanagan 50%
Below Base of Devonian
Union 0il Co. of Calaf. All
3. Sec. 21: SWKSWK Lo.00 M-0112134.D = TU. S. A. Robert N. Enfield A1) Estate Ralph Lowe  5.00 Robert N. Enfield ’ All
7/31/72 12.5
4, Sec. 33: SEXSEK 40.00 N¥-0112134-E U. S. A. American Trading & 50.00 George E. Conley 5.00 American Trading & Prod-
?/31/72 12.5 Production Corp. : uction Corp. 50.00
David Fasken 50.00 David Fasken 50.00
5. Sec. 19: Lots 7, 10 82.29 M=0196359 U. S. A. Amoco Production Co. A1l Paul Walton 2.25 Amoco Procuction Co. All
6/%0/73 12.5 Thomas Kearns 2.25
: Jerome Grunand .50
5.00

Tt bt PTG it LIV A AR S 85 S 885 A o e
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€. Sec. 29:
Sec. 31:

7. Sec. 19:

Sec. 303

8. Sec. 20:

All 1,275.68 NM-0350978 U. S. A.

Lots 1,2, 1/31/73 12.5

U.t. gc

E¥: (A1l)

lots 5,6, 1,000.75 N¥-8937 U. 8. A.

8,9.11,12, 2/28/79 12.5

SEANWK, SYAEX

Lots 3,4,5.6,

7,8, EYSWK,

EF (A11)

Sk, SE%  b80.00  NM-14997 U. S. A.
3/1/82 12.5

TOTAL

9. Sec. 32:

10. Sec. 15t

Sec. 20:

LR e R R % T 505

4,758.73 acres, Federal Lands

Ny, 320.00 K-6459
SWANER, 10/18/76
NYSWH,

SWASWA

NEXNEX 200.00 1-426
N2 11/21/77

*

State
12.5

State
12.5

Amoco Froduction Co. All
Pennzoil United, Inc. All
American Trading & 50.0
Production Corp.

David Fasken S0.0

STATE OF NEW MEXICO LANDS

Marathon 0il Co. All

Franklin, Aston, & Fair All

Hugh Kirkpatrick

Thomas Allen
$750 per ac. out

Robinson Royalty
$750 per ac. out

Tom L. Ingram
$750 per ac. out

Robert H. Cress
$750 per ac. out

John B. Vreeland

None

Robert B. Gates

EXYIBIT "B", Page 2

5.00 Amoco Production Co.
Pennzoil United, Inc.
of 4.00 Prudential Funds, Inc.
Club
of .50
of .0625
of 4375
5.0000
L.00 American Trading %
Production Corp.
) David Fasken
Marathon 0il Co.
5.00 Franklin, Aston, & Fair

All

62.50
37.50

50.00

50.00

All

A1l




11. Sec. 32: SYAWK, 220.00 L-5131 State Pennzoil United, Inc. A1l None
SEXNEW, 12.5
SE4, SEASWA

TOTAL 840.00 acres, State of New Mexico Lands

12. Sec. 19:

13. Sec. 19:

PATENTED (FEE) LANDS

NEXNWh,  80.00 Fee ,
NWANES 10/26/72 Richard I. Floyd 1/2
o Virginia Shafer Nymeyer 1/6
: Raymond A. Shafer, Jr. 1/6

- Marjorie S.. Tansey 1/6 None
Lots 1,2 78.53 Fee Pardue Farms, a p/s 18.06%
9/27/72 Dorothy Swigart Carlson 18.06%
10/17/72 Leona L. Stagner. 9.03%
Marilyn T. Joyce 2h.23%
Merland, Inc. 7.20%
June Joyce Kugeler 7.20%
Carmex, Inc. 7.20%
Trustees of the E. C.
Phillips Trust . 3.61%
Trustee of the J. M.
Phillips Trust 1.81%
Melton Winfield 1.20%

James Melton Winfield 1.20%
Jerry Phillips Winfield 1.20%

TCTAL

P

WP T B i R A .

158.53 acres, Patented (Fee) Lands

RECAPITULATION \

A

4,758.72 Acres Federal Lands, 82.55% of the auw«W
840.00 Acres State Lands 14.59% of the Unit

Jmm.Mu Acres Fee Lands m.ﬂmm of the dﬁwn
5,757.25 . 100.00% )

EXHIBIT “B", Page 3

Fennzoil United Inc. €62.50
Prudential Funds, Inc. 37.50

om0 5 - e o
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United States Department of the Interror

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY . j;
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20342 SRR

[T

r. tod B. Lacaff, Jr. JUN 2
Division NManager, Pomestic Oil & Gas

American Trading & Prodauction Corp. ﬂ 4/[ b
Pe 0. Dxrawer 992 g/

xidland, Pexas 79701

Dsar Kr. Lacaff: W

Your application of May 17, 1572, filed with the Ragional 0il and Gax
Supervisor, Roswell, New Mexico, requests the designation of the Rouud
Nountaln unit area involving 5,757.25 acres, more or less, Eddy County,
¥ew Mexico, as logically subject to exploration and development under
the unitization provisions of the Minsral lessing Act, ag amended.

Pursvant to unit plan regqulations 30 CPR 226, the land requested, as
outlined an gour plat marked "Exhibit A, Round Mommtain Unit Area”,
i3 bereby designated as a logical unit area.

The unit agreement submitted for the area designated should provide
for the drilling of the initial test well to a depth to test the Basal
Morrow Sand of Pennsylvanian age or to a depth of 10,500 feet. Use of
the Porm of Agreement for Unproved Areas (1968 reprint) modified to
Anclude appropriate language to cover the inclusion of State of

New Nexlco and privately owned lands, and to add a new section to
recognize the special surface management stipulation attached to

Joase New Mexico 14997, as proposed by your application, will be
accvaptable.

Xm the absence of any other type of land requiring special provisions or
any objections not now apparent, a duly executed agreement identical to
said form, wodified only as indicated above and approwved by the appro-
priate officials of the State of New Mexico, will be approved 1f sud-
mitted in approvable status within a reasonable time, Hotrever, the
zight is reserved to deny approval of any executed agreement which,

in our opinion, does not have the full commitment of sufficient lands
to afford effective control of operations within the unit area.

When the executed agreement is transmitted to the Supervisor for
approval, show the latest status of all acreage. The format of the
sample exhibits attached to the 1968 reprint of the rorm of Agreement
for Unproved Areas shouald be followed closely in the preparation of
Exhibits A and B.




As the unit area contains State of New Mexico lands, we are sending a
: copy of this letter to the Commissioner of Public rands of the State
! of Naw Moxico in Santa Fe. Please contact the State of New Maxico
before soliciting joinders, regardless of prior contacts with or
clearance from the State.

i Sinoerely yours,
| , ' b' t{ , \A,\_o. (MO&II/
o rector

o
BLH, Santa Fe (w/cy Ex. A)
Pub. Lands, Santa Fe (w/cy Ex. A)
» Santa Fe
Roewsll (2)
O8&D Section
CPD Files

SERIALS:
Nev Mexico 0112134
0112134-B
‘ 0112134-p
“ 8112134-2
: 0196359
0350978
8937
14997




RANDOLPH M. RICHARDSON
OIL AND GAS LAND AND UNIT CONSULTANT
FEOERAL - STATE - FEE a
P. O. BOX B19
ROS\/ELL, NEW MEXICO 28201

e ol

OrFICE 505 é22-a3a0)

e e b e R

N ; May 18, 1972 HOME 305 €22-798%
: y _ ‘Q s
(Lo, TTRT
RE: ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AREA

T-21-8, R-25-E, Eidy County, N.M.

Mr. Pete Porter

Rew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

54 On behalf of American Trading and Production Corporation, I am filing
herewith, application for approval of the Round Mountain Unit Agreement together
with one copy of the proposed Agreement.

This is the Unit that I discussed with you this morning by telephone and
supplied the necessary information to your Attorney so that the hearing for this
Unit could be placed om the June 7, 1972, docket.

- I appreciate your help very much, and if all is not in order or if you
= | need any additional information, please do not hesitate to let me know.

' : Yours very truly,f:j7 -

R. M. Richardson

RMR:ca
Enclosure

s ¥




Examiner Hearing - June 7, 1972

Docket No. 12-72

(Case 4729 continued)

oY
~.
\\

CASE 4730:

CASE 4731:

CASE 4732:

CASE 4709:

of Federal, State and Fee lands in Sectlons 19, 20, 21,
28, 29, 30, 31, 32, and 33, Township 21 South, Range 25
East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Stoltz, Wagner & Brown for salt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the
ebove-styled cause, seek authority to dispose of produced
salt water into the Devonlaun formation in the interval
from 11224 to 11234 feet In their Soldier Hill State AE
Well No. 1 located 800 feet from the North 1line and 1800
feet from the West line of Section 23, Township 12 South,
Range 32 East, East Caprock Devonian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Application of Continental 011 Company for rededication

of acreage and simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New
Mexico. Appllcant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dedicate a standard 640-acre gas proration

unit comprising all of Section 14, Township 20 S&uth,

Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to
its Sanderson "A" Wells Nos. 12 and 13 located, respectively,
in Unita P and G of sald Section 14. Applicant further seeks
authority to produce the allowable fur the unit from either
well in any proportion. Applicant further seeks the estad-
lishment of a procedure whereby the allowable for the above-
described proration unit may be produced dy any or all
Eumont gas wells located within said unit without the neces-
sity of notice and hearing.

Application of Continental 011 Company for downhole com-
mingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
Btyled cause, seeks authority to commingle production fronm
the Skaggs-Glorieta, East Weir-Blinebry, and Skaggs-Drinkard
Pools in the wellbore of its Skaggs "B"Well No. 5 located
990 feet from the North line and 1700 feet from the West line
of Section 12, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico.

(Continued from the May 5, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Continental 0il Company for downhole com-
mingling, Lea County, New Mexico., Appliocant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to commingle production from
the Eumont Gas Pool and the Penrose Skelly 0il Pool in the
wellbore of 1ts Lockhart A-17 Well No. 1 located in Unit L
of Section 17, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico.
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Docket No., 12-72

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 7, 1972

9 A.M., - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner,

or ELVIS A.

CASE 4716

UTZ, Alternate Examiner:

(Readvertised):

CASE 4726:

CASE 4727:

CASE 4728:

CASE 4729:

Application of Union 041l Company of Cslifornia for
directional drilling, lL.ea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the adove-styled cause, seeks authority to directionally
drill {ts Owens Well No. 2, having s surface locatiorn in
Unit I of Section 34, Township 14 South, Range 35 East,
East Morton-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexlco. Appli-
cant proposes to set a whipstock at approximately 7200

feet and to directionally drill to bottom the well in the
Wolfcamp formation within 100 feet of a polint in Unit H
1730 feet from the North line and 560 feet from the East
line of said Section 34. Applicant proposes to dedicate
the E/2 NE/4 of Section 34 to the well. In the absence of
objection an order will issue based upon testimony received
in this case on May 17, 1972,

Application of Shenandoah 011 Corporation for a waterflood
project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to i1nstitute a waterflood
projJect by the injection of water into the Grayburg-San
Andres formations through one well located in the SE/4 NW/4
of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Harper 911 Company for downhole commingling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to commingle oil production from

the Blinebry, Drinkard, and Wantz-Abo Pools in the wellbore
of ite S. J. Sarkey Well No, 2 located in Unit H of Section
26, Township 21 Sduth, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Texaco Inc. for special pool rules, Lea County,
New Mexlco. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
promulgation of special pool rules for the East Weii-Tudbd
Pocl, Lea County,New Mexico, including provisions for 80-scre
proration units and a limiting gas-0il ratio limitation of
4000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

Application of American Trading and Production Corporation
for & unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Round
Mountain Unit Agreement comprising 5,757 acres, more or less,
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CASE 4733:

CASE 4'734:

CASE 4735:

CASE 4736:

Application of David Fasken for pool contraction and
creation of a new gas pool, Fddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, In the above-stylcd cause, seeks the con-
traction of the horizontal limite of the Indian Basin-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexlco, by the deletion
therefrom of all of Sectlons 4 and 5, Township 21 South,
Range 24 Eest. Applicant further seeks the creation of a
new gas pool with horizontal 1imits comprising all of said
Sectlon 4 and 5 for the production of gas from the Morrow

formation.

Application of Hanagan Petroleum Corporation for pool
extenslon, non-standard spacing unit, and unorthodox
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
abcve-8tyled cause, seeks an order extending the horizontal
1imits of the Cateclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,

New Mexico, to include all of Section 24, Township 21 South,
Range 25 East and all of Section 19, Township 21 South,
Range 26 East. Applicant further seeks approval of a 636.38-
acre non-standard gas spacing unit comprising all of said
Section 19 to be dedicated to its Nen-Bet Well No. 1 located
at an unorthodox location for said pool 1980 feet from the
North line and 6560 feet from the West line of said Section

19.

Application of El Paso Natural Ges Company for capacity
production, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rules 14 (A)

15 (A), and 15 (B) of the General Rules and Regulations for
the prorated gas pools of Northwest New Mexlco, to produce
8ix wells located in Sections 29, 30, 31, and 32 of Township
32 North, Range 8 West and Section 36, Township 32 North,
Range 9 West, Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, Sen Juan County. New
Mexico, at full capaclty for approximately one year from
February 1, 1972,

Applicant further seeks authority to offset any overproduction
accrued to the above-described six wells during the one-year
periovd by underproduction attributable to any underproduced
wells or marginal wells located within the participeting

area of the Sean Juan 32-9 Unit.

Application of Dalport 011 Corporation for an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, to dispose into an unlined
surface plt water produced from 1ts Todhunter-Federal Well

No, 1 locsted in the SE/4 NW/4 of Sectlon 22, Township 15 South,

Range 29 East, Double L Field, Chaves County, New Mexico,




I BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
: APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL OF
; ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT AGREEMENT
. : ZDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

: New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

§ Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

i Comes the undersigned, American Trading and Production Corporation with offices
; at Midland, Texas, and files herewith one copy of the proposed Unit Agreement for
_— % the development and operation of the Round Mountain Unit Area, Eddy County, New

1 f Mexico, and hereby makes application for approval of said Unit Agreement as pro-

; vided by law, and in support thereof, states:

é 1. That the proposed Unit Area covered by said Agreement embraces 5,757.25

E acres of land, more or less, more particularly described as follows:

Township 21 South, Range 25 East, NMPM
: Sections 19, 20, 21: All
Sections 28, 29, 30: All
; Sections 31, 32, 33: All

Eddy County, New Mexico
2. That of the lands embraced within the proposed unit, 840.00 acres are
State of New Mexico Lands, being 14.59% of the Area; 4,758.72 acres are Lands of
the United States, being 82.66% of the Area; and 158.53 acres are patented or fee
land, being 2.79% of the Unit area.
3. That Application is being made for the designation of said area and for
approval of the form of Unit Agreement by the Cormissioner of Public Lands, State

of New Mexico.
That Applicant is informed and believes, and upon such information and belief

states, that the proposed unit area covers all or subatantially all of the geologi-
! cal feature involved, and that in the event of a discovery of o0il or gas thereon,
‘ that sasid Unit Agreement will permit the producing area to be developed and operated
in the interest of conservation and the preventicn of waste of the unitized substances.
4, That American Trading and Production Corporation is designated as the
Unit Operator in said Unit Agreement, and as such, is given authority under the
terms thereof to carry on all operations necessary for the development and opera-
tion of the unit area for o0il and gas subject to all applicable laws and regulations.
3 That said Unit Agreement provides for the drilling of an Initial Test Well to a
! depth sufficient to test the lower Morrow formation, but applicant is not obligated
to drill said well in any event to a depth in excess of 10,500 feet.
5. That applicant beliesves that in the event oil or gas is discovered in
paying quantities on lands within the Unit Area, that the field or area can be
; developed more economically and efficiently under the terms of said Unit Agreement,
- i to the end that maximum recovery will be obtained of unitized substances and that

said Unit Agreement is in the interest of conservation of prevention of waste as

f : : contemplated my the New Mexico Oil Conservation rules and regulations.

i
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€. That upon an order being entered by the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission spproving said Unit Agreement, and after approval thereof by the Com~
missioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico and after approval by the
United States Department of Interior, an approved copy will be filed with the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission.

7. Wherefore, the undersigned applicant respectfully requests that a hearing
be held before an examiner on the matter of said Unit Agreemcnt, and that upon said
hearing, said Unit Agreement bs approved by the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Com-
mission as being in the intereat of congervation and the prevention of waste.
Applicant respectfully requests that his matter be heard at the hearing scheduled
for June 7, 1972.

Dated this 19th day of May, 1972.

AMERICAN TRADING AND PRODUCTION CORPORATION

Ted B, caff, Division
Domestic Oil & Gas

P. O. Drawer 992
Midland, Texas 79701

(o p ANl

Randolph M. /Richardson
Attorney-at-Law

P. 0. Box 819

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

-2e
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AMER! TRAHDINB AND PRODUCTION CORPORATION
WESTERN UNITED LIFE BUILOINDG

\ ‘ POBT OFFICE DRAWER 9932

MIDLAND, TEXAS %9701

May 15, 1972

GEOLOGIC REPORT

OPOSED ROUND MOUNTAIN UNIT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

The proposed unit is comprised of Sections 19, 20, 21,
28, 29, 30, 31, 32 and 33, T-21-S, R-25-E, Eddy County, New

Mexico, and is located 8 miles west-northwest of Carlsbad.

i Geologic Basis for Unit Boundary:

' The proposed unit outline is based on a subsurface struc-
tural interpretation (Exhibit #1) supported by aerrmagnetic
tectonic analysis (Exhibit #2) which indicates the existence
of an anticlinal closure bounded on the west and north by

i faulting. The fault analogy is supported by known faulting

present on the west side of Indian Basin Field. The proposed

unit includes all full sections structurally higher than the

-6700-foot contour datum.

Reservoir Objectives: i

% - - » 3 » 3
: The primary reservoir objectives in this unit are the
Pennsylvanian-Morrow sands. These sands produce 3 miles east

E‘ { in the Catclaw Draw Unit and in Golden Eagle Fie;d 4 miles

[ northeast. The proposed unit is located in an area where a

L AT
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number of Morrow sands are present (Exhibits #3 § #4).
Although Morrow gas accumulation is usuaily found in strati-
graphic traps, it is anticipated that structure will be a
dominant factor in entrapment in Round Mountain Unit, as it
is in the Rock Tank Field 9 miles south. Support for a
structural trap is seen in the Catclaw Draw wells which have
several sand pays per well (Exhibit #4), a situation not
commonly encountered in the more purely stratigraphic traps;
and in the Hanagan #1 State Com., 15-21S-2SE (Exhibit #4),
which tested gas and water from an Upper Morrow sand. The
well is programmed to test the Basal Morrow Sand by drilling
into the Mississippian-Barnett Shale, or to a depth not to

exceed 10,500 feet.

Anticipated formation tops in the proposed well are as

follows:
B/Capitan - T/Delaware Mtn. Group 2,000"
T/Bone Spring 3,800
T/Wolfcamp 7,300
T/Pennsylvanian-Cisco 8,000
T/Lower Morrow 10,000°
T/Mississippian-Barnett 10,400

A prime secondary objective is the Pennsylvanian-Cisco
carbonate which produces in Springs Field 4 miles northeast.
Entrapment is in topographic prominences on this shelf-edge
carbonate bank which developed along the aforementioned

structurally high trend.

Douglas E. Masten
District Manager




(3) That approval of the proposed unit agreement should
promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
rights within the unit area.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Round Mountain Unit Agreement
is hereby approved.

(2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
development and operation of the unit area is hereby approved in
principle as a proper conservation measure; provided, however,
that notwithstanding any of the provisions contained in said unit
agreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving or
relinquishing, in any manner, any right, Quty, or obligation which
is now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commission to supervise
and control operations for the exploration and developmern:= of any
lands committed to the unit and production of oil or gas therefrom.

(3) That the unit operator shall file with the Commission
an executed original or executed counterpart of the unit agreement
within 30 days after the effective date thereof; that in the event
of subseguent joinder by any party or expansion or contraction of
the unit area, the unit operator shall file with the Commission
within 30 days thereafter counterparts of the unit agreement
reflecting the subscription of those interests having joined or

ratified.

(4) That this order shall become effective upon the approval
of said unit agreement by the Commissioner of Public Lands for the
State of New Mexico and the Director of the United States Geologi-
cal Survey; that this order shall terminate ipso facto upon the
termination of said unit agreement; and that the last unit opera-
tor shall notify the Commission immediately in writing of such

termination.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.




DRAFT

‘\\ BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

GMH/dr
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
_. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

" COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

/

CASE No. _4729

Order No. R—-ﬁ 5/—$

APPLICATION OF AMERICAN TRADING AND PRODUCTION COBPO?TION

FOR APPROVAL OF THE __ ROUND MOUNTAIN ///
UNIT AGREEMENT, _EDDY " COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.. -
T / s / 2/»
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION / -

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

June 7 l9g2 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
utt T"
NOW, on this day of __June , 1982 , the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,
FINDS:

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant,American Trading and Production Corporation

seeks approval of the Round Mountain Unit Agreement
_ State,
covering 5,757425 acres, more or less, of Federal lands
and Fee

described ag follows:

EDDY  COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST , NMPM

SeW 8L S fions |9 Hhononoh R17 AL/
s 20: aed /
/sict on g.'SL arl 5(( /,01/15 4,5 ﬁ//ww/éﬁ ﬁl//
ion
Se:yon/ O?w
tion 3
Sectlonf3l

Sectloﬁ 32: ﬁJ‘/
Sectlén 33: atl_

(







' CASE 4730: Application of STOLTZ,
> WAGNER & BROWN FOR SALT WATER
o e DISPOSAL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.




